# REPORT ON PUBLICATIONS

## AND OTHER SCHOLARLY ACHIEVEMENTS

# 2017

## Contributing Editors

Jamie Utphall Amanda Zastrow

Graduate Assistant Graduate Assistant

Charlotte Kupsh Andrew Mannenbach

Graduate Assistant Graduate Assistant

AJ Kannal

Graduate Assistant

Karen G. Havholm

Assistant Vice Chancellor, Office of Research and Sponsored Programs

Director, Center of Excellence

## Rochelle Kowalczyk

## Ann Statz

## Business Specialist

## **Table of Contents**

Academic Skills Center	3
Accounting and Finance	4
American Indian Studies	5
Art and Design	5
Biology	5
Business Communication	
Center for Excellence in Teaching and Learning	8
Chemistry	8
Communication and Journalism	11
Communication Sciences and Disorders	11
Computer Science	15
Counseling Services	16
Criminal Justice	16
Economics	17
Education Studies	18
English	18
Geography and Anthropology	29
Geology	33
History	33
Honors Program	34
Information Systems	35
Languages	35
Management & Marketing	39
Materials Science & Engineering Program	42
Mathematics	
McIntyre Library	44
Music and Theatre Art	
Nursing	45

Philosophy and Religious Studies	47
Physics and Astronomy	47
Political Science	48
Psychology	49
Sociology	50
Student Affairs	51
Index	51

### **Academic Skills Center**

#### **Publications**

**See, Patti.** "Fire on Ice." *Wisconsin Life*, Wisconsin Public Radio. Aired on 02/03/17. http://www.wisconsinlife.org/story/fire-ice

**See, Patti**. "His Shirt was Always Tucked In: Art of the Obit." *1966: A Journal of Creative Nonfiction*. Summer 2017: 19-26. https://issuu.com/1966journal/docs/1966\_summer\_2017\_final\_d

**See, Patti.** "The News from Lake Hallie" *Wisconsin Life* on Wisconsin Public Radio. Aired on 03/08/17. https://www.wisconsinlife.org/story/news-lake-hallie

**See, Patti**. "Secret Spaces." *Wisconsin Life*. 4 August 2011. https://www.wisconsinlife.org/story/secret-spaces-baking-and-family

**See, Patti.** "To Give Away: One Used Kidney." *The Kindness of Strangers*, Ed. Heather Tosteson and Charles Brockett. Wising Up Press, 2017, pp. 131-133.

**See, Patti.** "Tonight at Dad's" *Volume One*. November 15, 2017, page 81. http://volumeone.org/articles/2017/11/16/21584\_tonight\_at\_dads.

See, Patti. "Two Jakes." Midwest Review. 5, 2017: 68-71.

#### **External Awards**

**Faith Pawelski**, Senior Student Services Coordinator in the Academic Skills Center, Wisconsin Women in Higher Education Leadership (WWHEL) Institutional Representative (IR) of the year award.

**See, Patti.** Council for Wisconsin Writers honorable mention for "Diary of a Bone Marrow Donor," 1966: A Journal of Creative Nonfiction. <a href="http://wiswriters.org/wisconsin-writers-awards-announced/">http://wiswriters.org/wisconsin-writers-awards-announced/</a>.

## **Accounting and Finance**

#### **Publications**

- "Analyst Firm Coverage and Forecast Accuracy: The Effect of Regulation Fair Disclosure." *Abacus* (2017). **Ling Liu**, Yi Dong, Nan Hu, and Xu Li.
- "Analysts issuing forecasts on weekends". *International Journal of Accounting and Information Management* 25 (2017). **Ling Liu**
- "Credit Default Swap Spreads and Annual Report Readability." *Review of Quantitative Finance and Accounting* (2017). **Ling Liu**, Nan Hu, and Lu Zhu.
- "Credit derivatives and stock return synchronicity." *Journal of Financial Stability* 28 (2017): 79-90. **Ling Liu**, Qing Bai, Nan Hu, and Lu Zhu.
- "Does Director Interlock Impact the Diffusion of Accounting Choice?" *Journal of Accounting and Public Policy* (2017). **Ling Liu**, Jie Han, Nan Hu, and Gaoliang Tian.
- "The Impact of CEOs' Accounting Backgrounds on Earnings Management and Conservatism". *Business and Economics Research Journal* 10 (2017). **Ling Liu**, Nan Hu, Rong Huang, and Xu Li.
- "Moral Intensity Revisited: Measuring the Benefits of Accounting Ethics Interventions". *Journal of Business Ethics* 141 (2017): 587-603. **William Miller** and Tara Shawver.
- "Allocation of Cash Flows in Unionized Firms." *Emerging Markets Finance and Trade* (2017). **Seungbin Oh**, Woo-Jong Lee, Sang-Giun Yim, and Kyunghwa Yu.
- "The Effects of Politically Connected Outside Directors on Firm Performance: Evidence from Korean Chaebol Firms". *Corporate Governance: An International Review* (2017). **Seungbin Oh**, Jae Yong Shin, Jeong-Hoon Hyun, and Hongsuk Yang.
- "Control or chaos: Impact of Workarounds on Internal Controls." *International Journal of Accounting and Information Management* 26 (2017). **Aimee Pernsteiner,** Dawna Drum, and Adam Revak.
- "The Role of Organizational Culture in the Adoption of Customer Profitability Analysis: A Field Study". *Qualitative Research in Accounting & Management* 14 (2017): 38-59. **Aimee Pernsteiner, Matthew Fish, William Miller, and D'Arcy Becker.**
- "Workarounds in an SAP Environment: Impacts on Accounting Information Quality." *Journal of Accounting & Organizational Change* 13 (2017): 44-64. **Aimee Pernsteiner**, Dawna Drum, and Adam Revak.

#### **External Awards**

**Matthew Fish**. Outstanding Case Award, 2017 Management Accounting Section (MAS) of the American Accounting Association (AAA) teaching case conference, Naperville, Illinois, October 20, 2017.

Bold: Faculty/Academic Staff; Bold/Italics: Undergraduate Student; Bold/Underline: Graduate Student

#### **American Indian Studies**

#### **Conference Presentations**

**Debra K. S. Barker.** "Aesthetics and Cultural Resistance with the Oceti Sakowin (The Great Sioux Nation) in the Work of Joseph Marshall III." The 38th American Indian Workshop Conference July 5, London, England, Goldsmith's University of London and the University of Kent.

**Barker, Debra.** "La Rose's Destinies." Native American Literature Symposium. Prior Lake, MN, on March 4, 2017.

**Bell, Robert Allen.** "Fort Laramie Treaty of 1868 and the Dakota Access Pipeline." Western Social Science Association, San Francisco, CA. April 13, 2017.

### **Art and Design**

#### **Publications**

Marie, Cedar. "Katelynn Noel Knick: Constructing Space." *Art Focus Oklahoma Magazine*. Fall 2017. <a href="http://ovac-ok.org/art-focus-magazine/fall-2017">http://ovac-ok.org/art-focus-magazine/fall-2017</a>

#### **Conference Presentation**

**O'Day, Karen**. "Caniniform Ornaments of Greater Central America and Mesoamerica" Chacmool at 50: The Past, Present, and Future of Archaeology at the University of Calgary Nov. 8-12, 2017.

#### **External Awards**

**Kelley, Jyl**. Winner of Best Experimental Film and editing awards, the Los Angeles New Wave International Film Festival for her film of "Inside Out." Alumni **Daniel Lee Ruff Smith**, sound editing.

## **Biology**

#### **Publications**

*Hintz, Heather, Courtney Weihing, Rachel Bayer*, David G. Lonzarich, and Winnifred Bryant (published online 11 Nov. 2017). Cultured Fish Epithelial Cells are a Source of Alarm Substance. *MethodsX*.

**Janik, D.** and Alvarez Brereton, M. (2017). Naloxone's effect on activity-induced phase shifts of circadian rhythms. *International Journal of Biology* 9:10-16.

**Kleintjes Neff, Paula, Christina Locke** and Eric Lee-Mäder (published on-line 7 Nov. 2017) Assessing a farmland set-aside conservation program for an endangered butterfly: USDA State Acres for Wildlife Enhancement (SAFE) for the Karner Blue Butterfly. *J. Insect Conservation*.

Conservation. Kleintjes Neff, P., Nicole M. Weiss, Laura Middlesworth, Joseph Weirich, Elizabeth Beilke, Jacqueline Lee, Spencer Rohlinger and Joshua Pletzer. 2017. Using nonfiction scientific literature for conservation biology education: the Tigerland effect. Applied Environmental Education & Communication 16:71-83.

Majee, Manoj, Shuiqin Wu, Salaita, L, **Derek Gingerich**, Lynnette MA Dirk, Joseph Chappell, Art G. Hunt, Richard Vierstra, and A. Bruce Downie. "A misannotated locus positively influencing Arabidopsis seed germination is deconvoluted using multiple methods, including surrogate splicing." Plant Gene (2017) Volume 10, June 2017, Pages 74-85.

*McLean, Matthew J.* and **David G. Lonzarich** (2017). An Investigation of Lepidophagy (Scale Eating) in *Cyprinodon* Pupfishes on San Salvador Island, Bahamas *Copeia* 105:626-629.

**Rohrer, Joseph.** "Impatiens parviflora DC. (Balsaminaceae): First record from Wisconsin and the Great Lakes region of a potentially invasive species," *The Great Lakes Botanist* 56(3-4): 204-207. https://quod.lib.umich.edu/m/mbot/0497763.0056.305/1

2017 **Taylor, W.**, Strother, P.K., Vecoli, M. and Al-Hajri, S. 2017. Wall ultrastructure of the oldest embryophytic spores: Implications for early land plant evolution. Revue de Micropaléontologie, in press.

#### **Conference Presentations**

**Zachary Jacobson** and **Derek Gingerich** "Characterization of Broad Complex/Tramtrack/Bric-a-Brac (BTB) E3 Ubiquitin-Ligase Gene Families in the Viridiplantae." Poster presentation at Plant Biology 2017, June 24<sup>th</sup>-28<sup>th</sup>, Honolulu, HI.

**Kleintjes Neff, P.** *State Acres for Wildlife Enhancement for the Karner Blue Butterfly*, Invited presenter. Annual Meeting of the WI Habitat Conservation Plan Partnership for the Karner Blue Butterfly, March 2017, Wausau, WI.

<u>Meyer, S.</u> and Lyman Gingerich, J. "Zebrafish, C. *elegans*, and Human Polycystic Kidney Disease: Identifying Disease Biomarkers through Comparative Analysis." Society for Developmental Biology Annual Meeting. Minneapolis, MN. July 2017. poster presentation.

2017 **Taylor, W.A.** Are laminae the only resistant spore wall structures in algal/land plant transitional forms? The 50th Annual Meeting of AASP – The Palynological Society, Keyworth, Nottingham, UK, September 3-7, 2017.

#### **External Awards**

**Derek Gingerich**. National Science Foundation, Division of Integrative Organismal Systems, Plant, Fungal, and Microbial Developmental Systems Cluster. Grant # 1354438.

**Derek Gingerich**. "RUI: Analysis of Mutants Identified in Screens for Suppressors or Enhancers of a Red Light Hypersensitive E3 Ubiquitin-Ligase Mutant."

#### **Invited Lectures**

**Lyman Gingerich, J.** "How Zebrafish Can Help Us Understand Human Kidney Disease." University of Wisconsin-Barron County Thursdays @ the U seminar series. March 2017.

**Lyman Gingerich, J.** "Zebrafish, C. *elegans* and Human Polycystic Kidney Disease: Identifying potential disease biomarkers through comparative analysis." Recent Advances in Biology Lecture Series, Lawrence University. May 2017.

**Weiher, Evan.** "Scale and context in ecological community assembly." Program in Ecology, Evolution, and Conservation Biology at the University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign on October 18, 2017.

#### Other

**Kleintjes Neff, P.** *Flower Power: getting to know your pollinators*, Feb. 2017, Friends of Black River Falls, Black river Falls, WI.

#### **Business Communication**

#### **Publications**

Persuade Me! Integrating a Presentation with Talking Points into a Business Meeting: Whalen J.D. Selections from the ABC 2016 Annual Conference, Albuquerque, New Mexico. Business and Professional Communication Quarterly 80 (2017): 1-23. **Cynthia Hofacker**.

**Lehman Caldwell, Julia.** "Academic Integrity by Design." March 2017 *Online Classroom.* 

Business Communication: A Problem-Solving Approach, 1e. McGraw-Hill (2017). Paula Lentz and Kathryn Rentz.

Who's Responsible for Teaching Grammar, Mechanics, and Punctuation to Business Students? Business Education Forum 71 (2017). Paula Lentz and Jack Hoggatt.

Persuading the Home Front: The Communication Surrounding the WWI Campaign. Journal of Communication Inquiry 41 (2017): 60-82. Marcy Leasum Orwig.

"That Looks Weird": Analyzing the Rhetoric and Technology of Websites Over Time with Critical Genre Awareness. Kairos: A Journal of Rhetoric, Technology, and Pedagogy 22 (2017). Marcy Leasum Orwig.

#### **Conference Presentation**

Academic Integrity by Design. Annual UW Consortium Faculty Meeting, Wisconsin Dells, Wisconsin, 2017. **Julia Lehman Caldwell**.

Academic Integrity by Design. University of Wisconsin-Eau Claire Senate Technology Committee, Eau Claire, Wisconsin, 2017. **Julia Lehman Caldwell**.

Academic Integrity: It Starts with Us." WICHE Cooperative for Educational Technologies (WCET) Denver, Colorado, October 26, 2017. Julia Lehman Caldwell and Jessica Franson.

Front-Stage and Back-Stage Genres: Shaping the Landscape of the Samsung Galaxy Note 7 Phone Recall. Association for Business Communication Annual Convention, Dublin, Ireland, 2017. Marcy Leasum Orwig.

The Institution and the Lady: Understanding the Legacy of Dr. Lorraine Missling. Rhetoric Society of America 7th Summer Institute Workshop, Bloomington, Indiana, 2017. Marcy Leasum Orwig.

The Visual Rhetoric of Colleges of Business. Association for Business Communication Annual Convention, Dublin, Ireland, 2017. **Marcy Leasum Orwig**, Danica Schieber, Matthew Sharp, **Paula Lentz**, and Dale Cyphert.

#### Other

Julia Lehman Caldwell, Katie Venit, Jessica Franson, Ashaun Adler and Jeri Weiser. "Academic Integrity by Design." January 2017, UW-Eau Claire, UW-La Crosse, UW-Oshkosh and UW-Parkside, online.

## **Center for Excellence in Teaching and Learning**

#### **Publications**

**Albert, Cindy** and Evan Perrault. "Utilizing project-based learning to increase sustainability attitudes among students." Applied Environmental Education & Communication, October 4, 2017. http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/1533015X.2017.1366882

## **Chemistry**

#### **Publications**

**Rachael K. Deiringer**, **David E. Lewis**, Arthur Michael (1853–1942): The Michael Addition Reaction. Synform, 2017/09, A142–144; DOI: 10.1055/s-0036-1590305.

**David E. Lewis**, "Aleksei Yevgen'evich Chichibabin (1871-1945): A century of pyridine chemistry." Angew. Chem. Int. Ed. 2017, 56, 9660-9668 (English version); Angew. Chem. 2017, 129, 9788-9796 (German version).

**Lewis, David E.** "Aleksei Yevgen'evich Chichibabin (1871-1945): A century of pyridine chemistry." Angew. Chem. Int. Ed. 2017, 56, 9660-9668) and in a German Edition of Angewandte Chemie: "Alexei Jewgenjewitsch Tschitschibabin (1871-1945): ein Jahrhundert Pyridinchemie." Angew. Chem. 2017, 129, 9788-9796.\

**Lewis, David E.** "Independent Discoveries: The Wolff-Kishner Reduction." "Name Reaction Biography" column in the online supplement to the *Georg Thieme* suite of journals. 18 November 2017. https://www.thieme.de/statics/bilder/thieme/final/en/bilder/tw\_chemistry/CFZ-Synform-Independent-Discoveries-The-Wolff-Kishner-Reduction-NRBio.pdf

**Lewis, David E.** "Intramolecular pericyclic reactions of acetylene derivatives leading to dehydroaromatic and related species" in *Mini-reviews in Organic Chemistry*, Vol 14, Issue 6. Pp. 107–121. http://www.eurekaselect.com/149807

**David E. Lewis,** Intramolecular pericyclic reactions of acetylene derivatives leading to dehydroaromatic and related species. Minirev. Org. Chem. 2017, 14, 107–121.

**David E. Lewis**, Klaus at Kazan: The discovery of ruthenium. Bull. Hist. Chem. 2016, 41, 3–11. *Stanford D. Mitchell, Samantha M. Anderson, Kayla A. LaPlante, Ryan K. McKenney*, **David E. Lewis**, Catalysis in transamination of 6-chloro-2-(3-chlorophenyl)-1H-benz[de]isoquinoline-1,3-(2H)-dione and its implications in laser tissue welding. J. Heterocycl. Chem., 2017, 54, 2029–2037.

**Lewis, D.E.** "Yevgenii Konstantinovich Zavoiskii (1907-1976): Overlooked Pioneer in Magnetic Resonance." In Strom, E. T.; Mainz, V. V., Eds. The Posthumous Nobel Prize in Chemistry: Correcting the Errors & Oversights of the Nobel Prize Committee. *ACS Symp. Ser.* **2017**, Vol 1262, Ch. 10, pp. 219–241. <a href="http://pubs.acs.org/isbn/9780841232518">http://pubs.acs.org/isbn/9780841232518</a>

"Structural and Energetic Properties of Nitrile – BX3 Complexes: Substituent Effects and their Impact on Condensed-Phase Sensitivity"; **J.A. Phillips**, Theor. Chem Accts. (Feature Article) **2017**, 136(1):16.

*Vladislav Suntsov*, **David E. Lewis**, After the Revolution: Nikolai Matveevich Kizhner (1867-1935) in Soviet Moscow. Bull. Hist. Chem. 2017, 42, 46–56.

"Structural and Energetic Properties of Haloacetonitrile – GeF4 compelxes."; *A.W. Waller*, *N.M. Weiss*, D.A. Decato, and **J.A. Phillips**, J Mol. Struct. 2017, 1130, 984.

#### **Conference Presentations**

**Dahl, J.A.**; *Hammick, A.R.*; *Dickenson, A.J.* "Regioselective Ligand Exchange Reactions of Confined 2-d Nanoparticle Arrays" American Chemical Society, Great Lakes Regional Meeting, Fargo, ND, July 24-27, 2017.

**Stephen Drucker.** "Characterization of Excited Electronic States by Cavity Ringdown Spectroscopy," 254<sup>th</sup> American Chemical Society National Meeting, Washington, D.C., August 22, 2017.

**Stephen Drucker**, *Michael McDonnell*, Khadija Jawad, Sean Fritz, and Timothy Zwier. "Spectroscopic and Computational Investigation of Pyran-4-one in Its S1( $n,\pi^*$ ) Excited State," 254<sup>th</sup> American Chemical Society National Meeting, Washington, D.C., August 23, 2017.

*Anna K. Y. Giebink*, *Leah E. Martinez*, **David E. Lewis**, Progress Towards the Synthesis of Fluorescent Tröger's bases With a Chiral Bridge. 16th International Seminar on Inclusion Compounds and 3rd Youth School on Supramolecular and Coordination Chemistry, Kazan, Russia, June 26-30, 2017.

Jim Phillips. "Structural and Energetic Properties of H3N-MX3R Complex: Effect of the Halogen", *Robert Huber, Anna Ley, Muriel Metko*, *UW System Symposium on Undergraduate Research and Creative Activity*; Stevens Point, WI; April, 2017.

"Structural and Energetic Properties of Pyridine-SiCl4 Complexes, *Skylee Lara*, and **James A. Phillips**, *National Conference on Undergraduate Research*; University of Memphis, Memphis, TN; April, 2017.

*Kennedy*, *M.K.*; *Andrew J. Dahl*, **David E. Lewis**, Chiral Auxiliaries Based on Camphor. Wisconsin Science & Technology Symposium, WSTS 2017, July 24-25, UW-Platteville, Platteville, WI.

**David E. Lewis**, Courageous Kizhner: Pain, politics and perseverance." 254th ACS National Meeting, Washington, DC, August 20-24, 2017. PROF-21. [Invited Symposium presentation]

**David E. Lewis.** "Pioneer of pyridine chemistry: Aleksei Yevgen'evich Chichibabin (1871-1945)." And "Was Markovnikov's Rule an inspired guess? ...No!". 253rd National Meeting of the American Chemical Society. San Francisco, CA.

"Structural and Energetic Properties of Pyridine-SiCl4 via Computations and IR Spectroscopy" *Anna Ley, Brittany Zehner, Patrick Treacy, Ben Wahl*, and **Jim Phillips**, poster, 16th MERCURY Conference; Furman University, Greenville, SC; July, 2017.

*Leah E. Martinez*, *Trey W. Olson*, **David E. Lewis**. Research at an Undergraduate Institution: work of the Lewis group at UW-Eau Claire. Great Lakes Regional Meeting, American Chemical Society, Fargo, ND, June 27-30, 2017.

*Trey W. Olson, Leah E. Martinez*, **David E. Lewis**, Static to dynamic: Kazan chemists and the transformation from chemical structure to reaction regiochemistry. Great Lakes Regional Meeting, American Chemical Society, Fargo, ND, June 27-30, 2017.

*Dylan R. Rothbauer*, **David E. Lewis**, Research in Organic Chemistry at an Undergraduate Institution. 16th International Seminar on Inclusion Compounds and 3rd Youth School on Supramolecular and Coordination Chemistry, Kazan, Russia, June 26-30, 2017.

"Structural and Energetic Properties of Pyridine-HCl Complexes via Computations and IR Spectroscopy, *Camilla Soares*, and **James A. Phillips** *National Conference on Undergraduate Research*; University of Memphis, Memphis, TN; April, 2017.

"Structural and Energetic Properties of Pyridine-HCl Complexes via Computations and IR Spectroscopy," *Camilla Soares* and **James A. Phillips**, 16th MERCURY Conference; Furman University, Greenville, SC; July, 2017.

"Structural properties of H3N–MX3R Molecular Complexes: Effects of Organic Substituents", *Patrick Treacy, Brittany Zehner*, and **James Phillips**, *UW System Symposium on Undergraduate Research and Creative Activity*; Stevens Point, WI; April, 2017.

Structural and Energetic Properties of H3N–GeCl3CH3 and Analogous Lewis Acid-Base Complexes (N–MX3-R)", *Benjamin Wahl, Patrick Treacy, Anna Ley, Brittany Zehner*, James Phillips, poster, 16th MERCURY Conference; Furman University, Greenville, SC; July, 2017.

Jim Phillips. "Structural and Energetic Properties of H3N-MX3R Complex: Effect of the Metal"; Benjamin Wahl, Katelyn Weeks, Mark Ostroot, UW System Symposium on Undergraduate Research and Creative Activity; Stevens Point, WI; April, 2017.

#### **Invited Lectures**

**David E. Lewis**, Courageous Kizhner: Pain, politics and perseverance. 254th ACS National Meeting, Washington, DC, August 20-24, 2017. PROF-21.

**David E. Lewis,** "Was Markovnikov's Rule an inspired guess? Absolutely NOT!" at the 16th International Seminar on Inclusion Compounds and 3rd Youth School on Supramolecular and Coordination Chemistry at Kazan Federal University, Kazan, Tatarstan, Russia on June 28, 2017.

#### **Communication and Journalism**

#### **Publications**

**Fay, Martha** and **Jan Larson.** "Unraveling cultural uncertainty: Structuration as framework for sensemaking efforts," Qualitative Research in Organizations and Management, Fall 2017.

#### **Presentations**

**Tschida, David,** *Rachel Clepper.* "Laudato Si: Communicating a public trust doctrine." *International Environmental Communication Association's 14th biennial Conference on Communication and the Environment.* June 29 to July 2, 2017, the University of Leicester (UK).

### **Communication Sciences and Disorders**

#### **Publications**

Ginsberg, S.M., Friberg, J., Visconti, C.F., DeRuiter, M., & **Hoepner, J.K.** (2017). On the culture of Scholarship of Teaching and Learning. *Teaching and Learning in Communication Sciences & Disorders*, 1(1), 1-6.

Bold: Faculty/Academic Staff; Bold/Italics: Undergraduate Student; Bold/Underline: Graduate Student

- **Hoepner, J.K.,** *Baier, C.*, **Sather, T.W.**, & Clark, M. (Mayo Clinic Health System Eau Claire) (2017). A pilot exploration of Snapchat as an aphasia-friendly social exchange technology at an aphasia camp. *Clinical Archives of Communication Disorders.* 1(1). 1-13. doi.org/10.21849/cacd.2016.00087
- **Hoepner**, **J.K.**, Hemmerich, A.L., & **Sather**, **T.W.** (2017). Trauma to Speech and Hearing Mechanisms. In Damico, J. & Ball, M. (Eds.), *The SAGE Encyclopedia of Communication Sciences and Disorders*. Thousand Oaks, CA: SAGE Publications Inc.
- **Hoepner, J.K.** & Olson, S.E. (2017). Self Management. In Damico, J. & Ball, M. (Eds.), *The SAGE Encyclopedia of Communication Sciences and Disorders*. Thousand Oaks, CA: SAGE Publications Inc.
- **Hoepner**, **J.K.** (2017). Partner Training. In Damico, J. & Ball, M. (Eds.), *The SAGE Encyclopedia of Communication Sciences and Disorders*. Thousand Oaks, CA: SAGE Publications Inc.
- **Hoepner, J.K.** (2017). Podcast episode #10 for Aphasia Access with Ellen Bernstein-Ellis (Recorded June 22, 2017). "Great ideas for aphasia care programming: In conversation with Dr. Jerry Hoepner." <a href="http://www.aphasiaaccess.org/podcasts">http://www.aphasiaaccess.org/podcasts</a>
- **Hoepner, J.K.** (2017). Spontaneous Recovery. In Damico, J. & Ball, M. (Eds.), *The SAGE Encyclopedia of Communication Sciences and Disorders*. Thousand Oaks, CA: SAGE Publications Inc.
- Korrel, H., **Mueller, K. L.**, Silk, T., Anderson, V. & Sciberras, E. (2017). Research Review: Language problems in children with Attention-Deficit Hyperactivity Disorder a systematic meta-analytic review. *Journal of Child Psychology and Psychiatry*, *58*(6), 640–654. doi:10.1111/jcpp.12688.
- **Sather, T.W.**, Howe, T. (University of British Columbia), Nelson, N. (Western Michigan University), & Lagerwey, M. (Western Michigan University) (2017). Optimizing the experience of flow for adults with aphasia by reducing barriers and enhancing facilitators. Topics in Language Disorders, 37, 1, p. 25-37.
- **Sterling-Orth, A.**, Schraeder, T., and Courtrade, G. (2017). Guide to clinical supervision. Verona, WI: Cognitive Press.

#### **Conference Presentations**

- *Arzbecker, L., Pulley, T.,* Sather, T.W., & Sanfelippo, J. (November, 2017). @*Educators: The functionality of Twitter in an online graduate aphasia course*. American Speech-Language Hearing Association National Convention, Los Angeles.
- Brost, H., Burgin, K., Sather, T.W. & Schemm, D. (November, 2017). *Using Google maps to express identity and foster social interactions in community aphasia groups*. American Speech-Language Hearing Association National Convention, Los Angeles.
- <u>Crumb, A., Weberg, K., Hemmerich, A., & Hoepner, J.K.</u> (November, 2017). "The Influence of Instructional Interns on Faculty Mentors & Student Learning & Engagement". Poster presentation at the American Speech Language Hearing Association national convention, Los Angeles, CA

- *Esveld, M., Korpela, A., Hemmerich, A., & Sather, T.W.* (November, 2017). "Discussion Forums in an Online Course: Optional vs Mandatory Posting Requirements". Poster presentation at the American Speech Language Hearing Association national convention, Los Angeles, CA.
- Gretzinger, B., Pakanich, L., Vogelsang, M., Hoepner, J.K., & Sather, T.W. (November, 2017). Course-embedded Clinical Experiences: Exploring a Guided Apprenticeship Model. American Speech-Language Hearing Association National Convention, Los Angeles.
- Gullekson, A., Harder, B., Haupert, C., Luedke, B., Peronto, A., Redford, A., Wegener, S., Sather, T.W., Braun, S., & Janot, J. (November, 2017). Impact of community exercise on communication and quality of life for people with aphasia. American Speech-Language Hearing Association National Convention, Los Angeles.
- Gullekson, A., Haupert, C., Luedke, B., Peronto, A., Wegener, S., Braun, S., Janot, J., and Sather, T.W. (2017). Impact of regular exercise on communication and quality of life for people with aphasia. Interdisciplinary collaboration between the Departments of Communication Sciences and Disorders and Kinesiology. Presentation at the National Council of Undergraduate Research (NCUR), Memphis.
- **Hemmerich, A & Beck, K.,** (November, 2017). "Comparing 2-D and 3-D Instructional Methods for Teaching Laryngeal Anatomy Concepts". Oral presentation at the American Speech Language Hearing Association national convention, Los Angeles, CA
- **Hemmerich, A.** Jarzynski, R. *Yahnke, K.* (November, 2017). "The Relationship Between Non-Nutritive Sucking & Speech Sound Development". Poster presentation at the American Speech Language Hearing Association national convention, Los Angeles, CA.
- **Hemmerich, A and Noguchi, K.** (November, 2017). "Self-Efficacy Variance Between SLPs who Stutter & do not Stutter Toward Clinical Service Provision". Poster presentation at the American Speech Language Hearing Association national convention, Los Angeles, CA.
- Hemmerich, A Terrell, P., O'Keefe, C..L., Watson, M., Osborne, C. & **Hoepner, J.K.** (April, 2017). *Developing and maintaining a system-wide CSD SoTL collaboration*. CAPCSD Conference 2017 New Orleans, LA
- Hoepner, J.K., Hemmerich, A., Elledge, D., Zigler, E., Grelson, S., Nolte Rierdon, N., Doyle, J., Vruwink, O., Strom, B., Blacklock, E., & Wolosek, A. (November, 2017). "What are the Active Ingredients in your Teaching Toolbox?" Oral presentation at the American Speech Language Hearing Association national convention, Los Angeles, CA.
- **Hoepner, J.K.** Klingensmith, A., Watt, B., Clark, M. (Mayo Clinic Health System Eau Claire), **Sather, T.W.**, Keyes, C. (Mayo Clinic Health System Eau Claire), & Knutson, M (Mayo Clinic Health System Eau Claire). (April, 2017). *The Aphasia Print Project*. Poster presentation at the Aphasia Access Leadership Summit, Orlando, FA.
- **Hoepner, J.K., Sather, T.W.**, Clark, M., (Mayo Clinic Health System Eau Claire) Keyes, C., (Mayo Clinic Health System Eau Claire) & Knutson, M. (Mayo Clinic Health System Eau Claire) (April

- 2017). Putting students in a context to learn and apply LPAA principles. Presentation at AphasiaAccess Leadership Summit, Orlando.
- Jerome, E., Hoepner, J.K., & Sather, T.W. (November, 2017). Camp-Based Immersion Experiences: Former Immersion Camp Student Volunteers Reflect on Impact to their Professional Careers. American Speech-Language Hearing Association National Convention, Los Angeles.
- **Mueller, K. L.**, Sciberras, E., Efron, D., Anderson, V., Gulenc A, Silk T. J. & Nicholson, J. M. (November 2017). *Persistence of language problems in children with ADHD: Associations with academic and social functioning*. The Annual ASHA Convention, Los Angeles, USA.
- *Lor*, *Y*. & Hemmerich, A. (November, 2017). "The Effects of Culture on Clinician-Child Play-Based Interactions". Poster presentation at the American Speech Language Hearing Association national convention, Los Angeles, CA
- **Peterson, A., & Sather, T.W.** (November, 2017). The aphasia communication partners program: Students reflect on their own communication skills and experiences. American Speech-Language Hearing Association National Convention, Los Angeles.
- **Sather, T.W.** *Let's Tweet: Using Twitter to enhance clinical services and professional learning networks.* (November, 2017). American Speech-Language Hearing Association National Convention, Los Angeles.
- **Sather, T.W., Hoepner, J.K.**, Clark, M. (Mayo Clinic Health System Eau Claire), Keyes, C. (Mayo Clinic Health System Eau Claire), & Knutson, M (Mayo Clinic Health System Eau Claire). (April, 2017). *Applying concepts of therapeutic landscapes to aphasia rehabilitation*. Presentation at Aphasia Access Leadership Summit, Orlando, FA.
- *Steines, E., Symons, E., & Hemmerich, A.* (November, 2017). "Comparing Online vs Face-to-Face Graduate Outcomes & Performance in CSD: a Retrospective Review". Poster presentation at the American Speech Language Hearing Association national convention, Los Angeles, CA.

#### **Invited Lectures**

**Hoepner, J.K.** (2017). "Cognitive Linguistic Disorders: Traumatic Brain Injury, Dementias, and Right Hemisphere Damage". Visiting Faculty, Speech and Language Therapy/Rehab Sciences Program, Technological Educational Institute of Western Greece; Patras, Greece. May 27-28, 2017.

**Hoepner, J.K.** (2017). Cognitive Rehabilitation: Therapeutic strategies for effective intervention. Invited presentations for PESI Rehab.

(2017, February 10). Bloomington, MN

(2017, February 17). Roseville, MN

(2017, March 23). Knoxville, TN

(2017, March 24). Nashville, TN

(2017, April 20). Marietta, GA

(2017, April 21). Greenville, SC

**Hoepner, J.K.** (2017). Exploring the use of joint video self-modeling to augment metacognitive strategy instruction in persons with traumatic brain injury and their everyday partners. Invited presentation at the World Congress NeuroTalk Conference in Barcelona, Spain. May 22-24, 2017.

**Hoepner, J.K.** "Implementing self-regulatory and executive function interventions within everyday contexts." International Conference of Speech Pathology Clinical Practice in Busan, South Korea. December 1st – 3rd, 2017.

#### Other

**Jarzynski, Becca**. "The Dos and Don'ts of Using AAC with Toddlers" at SpeechScience.org: AAC, Augmentative and Alternative Communication, 30 September 2017. <a href="http://www.speechscience.org/toddlers-and-preschoolers/2017/9/28/the-dos-and-donts-of-using-aac-with-toddlers">http://www.speechscience.org/toddlers-and-preschoolers/2017/9/28/the-dos-and-donts-of-using-aac-with-toddlers</a>

**Jerry Hoepner**, invited contributor, Aphasia Access Conversations. Interview by Ellen Bernstein-Ellis (California State University, East Bay). <a href="https://www.AphasiaAccess.org/podcasts">www.AphasiaAccess.org/podcasts</a>

**Tom Sather,** curator, @WeSpeechies handle for the topic "Using Twitter to Connect New Aphasia Clinicians: Acute Care, Rehabilitation and Beyond," the week of October 23, 2017.

## **Computer Science**

#### **Publications**

**Hardt, Ryan** and *Esther Gutzmer*. "Database Query Analyzer (DBQA): A Data-Oriented SQL Clause Visualization Tool" in the Proceedings of the 18th Annual Conference on Internet Technology Education in Rochester, NY October 4-7, 2017.

**Johnson, Chris** and *Adrian Abundez-Arce*. "Toward blocks-text parity". 2017 IEEE 41st Annual Computer Software and Applications Conference, volume 01, pages 413â€"419, July 2017.

**Johnson, Chris.** "Toward computational making with Madeup." In *Proceedings of the 2017 ACM SIGCSE Technical Symposium on Computer Science Education*, SIGCSE '17, pages 297â€"302, New York, NY, USA, 2017. ACM.

## **Counseling Services**

#### Other

**Schneider, Katherine** (emeritus). "Being Access Able: Dealing with Disabilities." *University Place*. Wisconsin Publication Television. 13 December 2017.

#### **Criminal Justice**

#### **Publications**

**Hsieh, Ming-Li.** "A Case Study: Lessons from the Hong Kong Independent Commission against Corruption." *International Journal of Criminology and Sociology*. Vol. 6, 2017. <a href="http://www.lifescienceglobal.com/independent-journals/international-journal-of-criminology-and-sociology/volume-6/83-abstract/ijcs/2640-abstract-a-case-study-lessons-from-the-hong-kong-independent-commission-against-corruption."

**Hsieh, Ming-Li**. "Officer attitudes towards citizen review and professional accountability." *International Journal of Police Science and Management*. March 2017. ://journals.sagepub.com/toc/psma/19/2.

**Hsieh, Ming-Li**. "What Legally Prescribed Functions Tell Us: Role Differences Between Adult and Juvenile Probation Officers." *Federal Probation Journal*, Vol. 81 (3). http://www.uscourts.gov/federal-probation-journal/2017/12/what-legally-prescribed-functions-tell-us-role-differences-between

**Patchin, Justin** and Sameer Hinduja (Florida Atlantic University). "Cultivating Youth Resilience to Prevent Bullying and Cyberbullying Victimization," *Child Abuse & Neglect*, Sept. 22, 2017.

**Patchin, Justin** and Sameer Hinduja (Florida Atlantic University). "Digital Self-Harm Among Adolescents," *Journal of Adolescent Health*, Sept. 19, 2017.

**Spraitz, Jason**. "All the Pieces Matter: Using *The Wire* to Teach Students about Crime and Inequality." *ACJS Today*, Vol. XLII, Issue 1. January 2017. (p. 24). http://c.ymcdn.com/sites/www.acjs.org/resource/resmgr/acjstoday/January\_ACJS\_Today\_2017.pdf

#### **Conference Presentations**

**Spraitz, Jason**. ""All the Pieces Matter": The Wire in the Criminal Justice Classroom." Midwestern Criminal Justice Association, September 2017.

**Spraitz, Jason**. Roundtable moderation for "MCJA at 40: Reflections from Past Presidents." Midwestern Criminal Justice Association, September 2017.

#### Other

Jason Spraitz. President of the Midwestern Criminal Justice Association (MCJA).

#### **Economics**

#### **Publications**

**Chaudhuri, Sanjukta**. *The Economic Lives of Women and Girls of India: A Feminist-Economics Approach* (Publisher: Routledge book series on Feminist Economics Frontiers), 2017.

**Jamelske, Eric M.; Boulter, James; Jang, Won**; Laurie Miller (University of Nebraska-Lincoln) and Wen Li Han (Southwest Jiaotong University). "Support for an International Climate Change Treaty Among American and Chinese Adults", <u>International Journal of Climate Change Impacts & Responses</u>, 9(1):53-70, 2017

Sydney Chinchanachokchai (University of Akron); **Jamelske, Eric M.**; and Deborah Owens (University of Akron). "Tracking the Use of Free Produce Coupons Given to Families and the Impact on Children's Consumption", <u>Wisconsin Medical Journal</u>, 116(1):40-43, 2017

Endre Tvinnereim (Rokkan Centre for Social Studies), Xiaozi Liu (Institute of Economics, Academia Sinica) and **Jamelske, Eric M.**; "Public Perceptions of Air Pollution & Climate Change: Different Manifestations; Similar Causes and Concerns", <u>Climatic Change</u>, 140 (3): 399–412, 2017

Matthew Winden (University of Wisconsin-Whitewater), Endre Tvinnereim (Rokkan Centre for Social Studies) and **Jamelske, Eric M.;** "A Contingent Valuation Study Comparing Citizen's Willingness-to-Pay for Climate Change Mitigation in China and the United States", <u>Environmental Economics & Policy Studies</u>, 1-25, November 2017

**Maria DaCosta** and **Yan Li**. "Entrepreneurship and Income Inequality in China", Journal of Business Diversity, Volume 17(2) 2017.

#### **Conference Presentations**

**DaCosta, Maria** and **Yan Li**. "Entrepreneurship and Income Inequality in China" presented at the *Eastern Economic Association Meetings*, Washington, February 25-28, 2016.

**Jamelske, Eric M.** "Successes in Mentoring Undergraduate Student Research in Economics" presented at the Wisconsin Economics Association conference, Stevens Point, WI, November 17-18, 2017

**Kemp, Thomas A.** and Irene Ng. Steven's Point, Wisconsin, Wisconsin Lakes Partnership, "The Impact of Water Clarity on Home Prices in Northwestern Wisconsin" April 6th 2017.

#### **Invited Lectures**

**Jamelske, Eric M.** "A Continuing Examination of International Views on Climate Change Issues and Climate Change Policy", Wisconsin Climate Table Community Meeting, October 2017

**Bold**: Faculty/Academic Staff; **Bold/Italics**: Undergraduate Student; **Bold/Underline:** Graduate Student

**Jamelske, Eric M.** "Multiple presentations and panel discussions on Chinese climate change public opinion." Southwest Jiaotong University – Chengdu, China, June 2017

**Jamelske, Eric M.** Presentation of two published articles on international climate change views to celebrate collective scholarly work of UWEC faculty/staff, UWEC Author's Celebration, October 2017

**Jamelske, Eric M.** "Using Encouragement to Influence Children's Consumption in an Elementary School Vegetable Snack Program" Eau Claire County Public Health Department, May 2017

#### Other

Jamelske, Eric M. President, Wisconsin Economics Association

#### **Education Studies**

#### **Publications**

**Kolis, Mickey, Sarah Olson,** and Ben Kolis. *Brainball (Music Edition): Teaching Inquiry Music as a Team Sport.* Rowman & Littlefield Publisher, November 2017.

Reid, Rob. Reaching Reluctant Young Readers. Rowman & Littlefield, 2017.

#### **Conference Presentations**

Crothers, M. K., <u>Beck, S. A.</u>, *Gugel, T., Donovan, Z., Schneider, C.*, & Brand, A. (UW-Stout) (2017, July). Efficacy of a brief mindfulness-based intervention anxiety reduction: Second phase of a two-phase pilot study. 5th World Congress on Positive Psychology, Montreal, Quebec, Canada.

*Ray, J.K.*, *Becker, M. D.*, & Crothers, M. K. (2017, April). The relationships between humor styles, relationship satisfaction, and conflict resolution. National Council for Undergraduate Research, Memphis, TN.

<u>Stanek, M.</u>, & <u>Crothers, M. K.</u> (2017, February). Evaluating the effects of a six-session book study on educators' mindfulness practices. Poster presented at the annual meeting of the National Association of School Psychologists, San Antonio, TX.

## **English**

#### **Publications**

**Alvergue, Jose.** Review of "The Ethnic Avant-Garde: Minority Cultures and World Revolution. By Steven S. Lee," *Comparative Literary Studies*, 54: 3. 2017.

**Alvergue, Jose.** precis Omnidawn 2017.

**Beach, Brett**. "Review of *The Idiot* by Elif Batuman." *The Masters Review*. March 14, 2017. (Online Content).

**Berchini, Christina**. (2017). "Confronting racism at home." Christine Sleeter: Critical Family History Blog. <a href="http://christinesleeter.org/confronting-racism-at-home/">http://christinesleeter.org/confronting-racism-at-home/</a>

**Berchini, Christina**. "Critiquing Un/Critical Pedagogies to Move Toward a Pedagogy of Responsibility." *Journal of Teacher Education*, 16 May, 2017. 10.1177/0022487117702572.

**Berchini, Christina**. (2017, Mar. 27). "In some fields, there is no teaching without research." *The Daily Cardinal*. Available at <a href="http://www.dailycardinal.com/article/2017/03/there-is-no-teaching-without-research">http://www.dailycardinal.com/article/2017/03/there-is-no-teaching-without-research</a>.

**Berchini, Christina.** Interviewed in Colleen Flaherty's "White is the Word," *Higher Ed.* 18 January 2017. <a href="https://www.insidehighered.com/news/2017/01/18/arizona-lawmakers-failed-ban-divisive-college-courses-highlights-new-criticism-white">https://www.insidehighered.com/news/2017/01/18/arizona-lawmakers-failed-ban-divisive-college-courses-highlights-new-criticism-white</a>

**Berchini, Christina**. (2017, July 2). "It seems to me: Professor won't be 'punching bag." *The Leader-Telegram*. Available at <a href="http://www.leadertelegram.com/Opinion/Commentary/2017/07/02/Professor-wont-be-nbsp-punching-bag.html">http://www.leadertelegram.com/Opinion/Commentary/2017/07/02/Professor-wont-be-nbsp-punching-bag.html</a>

**Berchini, Christina**. (2017, Jan. 15). "It seems to me: 'Whiteness' relevant field of study." *The Leader Telegram*. Available at <a href="http://www.leadertelegram.com/Opinion/Commentary/2017/01/15/lt-div-class-libPageBodyLinebreak-gt-Whiteness-relevant-field-of-study-lt-div-gt.html">http://www.leadertelegram.com/Opinion/Commentary/2017/01/15/lt-div-class-libPageBodyLinebreak-gt-Whiteness-relevant-field-of-study-lt-div-gt.html</a>

**Berchini, Christina**. (2017, Jan. 18). "It's all about balance." *Inside Higher Ed*. Available at https://www.insidehighered.com/advice/2017/01/18/tips-embarking-job-market-first-time-essay

**Berchini, Christina** and Samuel Jaye Tanner (Penn State). "Seeking rhythm in white noise: working with whiteness in English education." *English Teaching: Practice & Critique*. Vol. 16 Issue: 1, pp.40-54, https://doi.org/10.1108/ETPC-11-2016-0143.

Berchini, Christina. (2017). The paper bag. English Education, 49(4), 377-383

**Berchini, Christina**. "To Teach Politics or Not? Reframing this Question in the Interest of Getting Real." *Journal of Language & Literacy Education*, October 2017.

**Berchini, Christina**. (2017, Feb. 24). "Redefining 'At-Risk': New times call for new ground rules." *Literacy & NCTE*: *The Official Blog of the National Council of Teachers of English*. Available at http://blogs.ncte.org/index.php/2017/02/redefining-risk-new-times-call-new-ground-rules/

**Berchini, Christina**. (2017, Sept. 27). "Who gets to choose which childhood experiences are 'appropriate'?" *Education Week*. http://www.edweek.org/tm/articles/2017/09/27/who-gets-to-choose-which-childhood-experiences-are-appropriate.html

**Berchini, Christina.** "Whose Speech Is Free? And at What Social Cost?" *Inside Higher Education*. 14 July, 2017. <a href="https://www.insidehighered.com/views/2017/07/14/do-legislators-think-some-types-speech-should-be-more-free-others-essay">https://www.insidehighered.com/views/2017/07/14/do-legislators-think-some-types-speech-should-be-more-free-others-essay</a>

**Bushnell, Jack**. "Writing on Water," *Tampa Review*, number 53 (of a semi-annual hardbound publication dedicated to literary and visual art) February 2017.

Cronje, Ruth, *Gregory Thomas Nelson*, *Gabrielle Schmidt*, *Kali J. Boldt*, *Rachel Keniston*, *Laurelyn* (*Weiseman*) *Sandkamp*. "Self-Stigmatizing Beliefs Suppress Democratic Participation among Low-Income Individuals at the Community Table of Eau Claire," *E Journal of Public Affairs*, Vol 6, No 1 (2017), Civic Leadership for Social Justice special issue.

**Cronje, Ruth.** "Riding the Bus for Health Justice: Promoting Democratic Participation with Course-Embedded Undergraduate Research," *Council of Undergraduate Research, Case Studies in Innovation & Collaboration*, January 2017. http://sl community.sl.psu.edu/CUR/viewvignette.php?id=Cronje95607499

**Ford, Sean.** Book Review. *The Divine Magnet: Herman Melville's Letters to Nathaniel Hawthorne, Pleiades Book Review,* 14.1, 2017.

**Hollars, B.J.** "A Father's Twist on Faith," *Brain, Child*, web feature, 2017 <a href="https://www.brainchildmag.com/2017/03/a-fathers-twist-on-faith/">https://www.brainchildmag.com/2017/03/a-fathers-twist-on-faith/</a>

Hollars, B.J. Book Review. A Mother's Tale, Phillip Lopate, Los Angeles Review, 2017.

Hollars, B.J. Book Review. Canoeing with Jose, Jon Lurie, Los Angeles Review, 2017.

Hollars, B.J. Book Review. Imagine Wanting Only This, Kristen Radtke, Los Angeles Review, 2017.

Hollars, B.J. Book Review. Nobody's Son, Mark Slouka, Los Angeles Review, 2017.

Hollars, B.J. Book Review. South and West: From a Notebook, Joan Didion, Los Angeles Review, 2017.

Hollars, B.J. Book Review. The Close Encounters Man, Mark O'Connell, Los Angeles Review, 2017.

Hollars, B.J. Book Review. The Electric Woman, Tessa Fontaine, Los Angeles Review, 2017.

**Hollars, B.J.** "Bus Ride," *Wisconsin People & Ideas*, May 2017 <a href="https://www.wisconsinacademy.org/magazine/spring-2017/essay/bus-ride">https://www.wisconsinacademy.org/magazine/spring-2017/essay/bus-ride</a>

**Hollars, B.J.** *Flock Together: A Love Affair with Extinct Birds*, University of Nebraska Press, Lincoln, NE: 2017.

**Hollars, B.J.** "Fragments for Medgar," *American Literary Review*, September 2017, Pushcart Prize Nominee, 2017.

Hollars, B.J.. "In Defense of Video Stores," Volume One, June 2017

Hollars, B.J. "Meeting Your Neighbors One Philosophy At A Time," Volume One, 2017.

Hollars, B.J. "Never Mind Mack Charles Parker," DIAGRAM, 2017

**Hollars, B.J.** "Parents Need Privacy—If Only For A Moment," *Brain, Child*, web feature, 2016 <a href="https://www.brainchildmag.com/2017/01/parents-need-privacy-if-only-for-a-moment/">https://www.brainchildmag.com/2017/01/parents-need-privacy-if-only-for-a-moment/</a>

Hollars, B.J. "Picture This," Sky Island Journal, June 2017.

Hollars, B.J. "Ray Bradbury's Keys to the Universe," *The Millions*, June 2017.

Hollars, B.J. "Remembering Ray," The Millions, June 2017.

**Hollars, B.J.** "Settling for Eagles," *Volume One*, April 2017 http://volumeone.org/news/1/posts/2017/04/03/17065\_settling\_for\_eagles\_in\_life\_when\_is\_good\_enough

Hollars, B.J. "The Road Less Traveled...For Good Reason," Chippewa Valley Family, 2017.

Hollars, B.J. "The Val Johnson Incident," Volume One, 2017.

**Hollars, B.J.** "Untangling the Human Heart," *Volume One*, February 2017. http://volumeone.org/articles/2017/02/21/17993\_unraveling\_the\_heart

**Kelly, Erna,** professor emerita, "I hung on." *Bramble Literary Magazine*, Summer 2017. <a href="http://www.wfop.org/i-hung-on">http://www.wfop.org/i-hung-on</a>

**Kelly, Erna,** professor emerita, "Poems Go to the Gym," "Sounds of the summer kitchen," and "The Late Life of Apple Trees." *Woodland Pattern Press* online April Poetry Month Calendar: <a href="https://woodlandpattern.wordpress.com/2017/04/03/april-poetry-month-day-3-erna-kelly-npm17-wppoets/">https://woodlandpattern.wordpress.com/2017/04/03/april-poetry-month-day-3-erna-kelly-npm17-wppoets/</a>

**Kemp, Theresa D.** and *Alex DeLakis*, Volume 1 (Spring 2017), *Safe Spaces of the Chippewa Valley Resource Guide*, <a href="http://www.safespacescv.org/resources">http://www.safespacescv.org/resources</a>.

**Kemp, Theresa D.** (English), Dr. Wendy Gunther-Canada (University of Alabama at Birmingham), Dr. Gail E. Cohee (Brown University), Dr. Monica Barron (Truman State University), Volume 26, issue 1 of *Feminist Teacher: A Journal of the Practices, Theories, and Scholarship of Feminist Teaching*, University of Illinois Press (http://www.press.uillinois.edu/journals/ft.html#).

**Kemp, Theresa D.** "Introduction to Elizabeth Grymeston's Miscelanea, Meditations, and Memoratives (1603/1604)." Women Writers in Context. Northeastern University Women Writers Project: http://www.wwp.northeastern.edu/context/index.html#kemp.miscellanea.xml (rev. 2017).

Loomis, Jon. "At the Diamond School of Dance," writersalmanac.org (reprinted), January 13, 2017.

**Loomis, Jon.** "My Father After the War," poemoftheweek.org, March 9, 2017.

**Loomis, Jon.** "Note From 2050," *Volume One* (reprinted), May 9, 2017.

**Loomis, Jon.** "Pussy," poemoftheweek.org, March 9, 2017

Loomis, Jon. "Regret," poemoftheweek.org, March 9, 2017.

**Loeb, Karen**. professor emerita, *FICTION SOUTHEAST*, "Re-Up," February 12, 2017, http://fictionsoutheast.org/re-up/

**Loeb, Karen**, professor emerita, *VOLUME ONE*, "Orinda, California – A Second Wife Speaks," February 22, 2017,

http://volumeone.org/articles/2017/02/24/18105\_orinda\_california\_a\_second\_wife\_speaks

**Pace, Joel.** "Afterthoughts: Romanticism, the Black Atlantic, and Self Mapping" *Studies in Romanticism* 56.1 (Spring 2017): 113-123

**Pace, Joel.**"Infinite Progression: Mirroring and Self Reflexivity in Black Atlantic Romanticism." *Teaching Romanticism Series of the journal Romantic Textualities: Literature and Print Culture*, 1780-1840. <a href="http://www.romtext.org.uk/teaching-romanticism-xxii-transatlantic-romanticism-part-3/">http://www.romtext.org.uk/teaching-romanticism-xxii-transatlantic-romanticism-part-3/</a>

**Pace, Joel.** "Whoever is Left to Count the Grain," *The London Magazine*, "England's oldest literary periodical, with a history stretching back to 1732." April/May 2017. <a href="https://www.thelondonmagazine.org/tlm-current-issue">https://www.thelondonmagazine.org/tlm-current-issue</a>

Patterson, Molly. "Guest Post." Library Love Fest. HarperCollins. 18 July 2017. Web. (essay)

Patterson, Molly. Rebellion. Harper (HarperCollins), 8 Aug. 2017. (novel)

Patterson, Molly. "Writing a Long Novel is a Feminist Act." *The Hairpin.* 21 Aug. 2017. Web. (essay)

**Shih, David.** "A Theory to Better Understand Diversity, and Who Really Benefits" NPR's Code Switch. 9 April. <a href="http://www.npr.org/sections/codeswitch/2017/04/19/523563345/a-theory-to-better-understand-diversity-and-who-really-benefits">http://www.npr.org/sections/codeswitch/2017/04/19/523563345/a-theory-to-better-understand-diversity-and-who-really-benefits</a>.

Shih, David. "An Old Story and a New Story." Volume One. Eau, Claire WI. September 2017.

**Shih, David**."Hate Speech and the Misnomer of 'The Marketplace of Ideas,'" NPR's Code Switch. 3 May. <a href="http://www.npr.org/sections/codeswitch/2017/05/03/483264173/hate-speech-and-the-misnomer-of-the-marketplace-of-ideas">http://www.npr.org/sections/codeswitch/2017/05/03/483264173/hate-speech-and-the-misnomer-of-the-marketplace-of-ideas</a>

**Shih, David.** Various entries. *Arcade: Literature, the Humanities, & the World.* Stanford University Division of Literatures, Cultures, and Languages & Department of English. <arcade.stanford.edu>

**Simon, Kaia.** "Daughters Learning from Fathers: Family Literacies that Mediate Borders." *Literacy in Composition Studies*, vol. 5, no 1, March 2017, pp. 1-20.

**Taylor, Bruce**. "Caryatids," "Pity The World," and "The Edge Is Where The Pleasure Is." *Peacock Journal*.13 February 2017. http://peacockjournal.com/bruce-taylor-three-poems/

**Turner, Stephanie S.** "The Place of Cryptids in Taxonomic Debates," in *Anthropology and Cryptozoology: Researching Encounters with Mysterious Creatures*, ed. Samantha Hurn, New York: Routledge, 2017.

<u>Utphall, Jamie.</u> "Assata: An Autobiography as a (Neo)Slave Narrative for the Twentieth Century and Beyond." Colorado Critical Review, Winter 2017.

<u>Utphall, Jamie</u>. "Helga in Transit: Liminal Spaces Marking Nella Larsen's Representation of Performativity in *Quicksand*," *Aelurus Graduate Journal*, vol. 6, Spring 2017. http://www.weber.edu/aelurus/index.html.

Vagnino, Katie. "The Worst Metaphors for Our Relationship." Unsplendid 7.1. Feb. 2017.

**Vagnino, Katie.** "The Enduring Wisdom & Subversion of Bathroom Graffiti." *The Establishment*. 7 Feb. 2017.

#### **Conference Presentations**

**Benson, Erica** and *Anneli Williams* (alum). "Crossing the Line: Effect of Boundary Representation in Perceptual Dialectology" at the New Ways of Analyzing Variation conference in Madison, Wisconsin, November 2-5.

**Berchini, Christina**. (2017, February). "Disturbing whiteness: How discourses and practices of whiteness in the curriculum, classroom, and school community co/construct white teachers' racialized identities." Johns Hopkins University School of Education: A series on understanding racism and white privilege, Baltimore, MD.

Begin, T., **Cronje, Ruth**. Community Connections Team. Healthy Communities Steering Committee, Eau Claire, WI. 12 January 2017.

<u>Foss, Samantha</u>, <u>Jamie Utphall</u>, and <u>Amanda Zastrow</u>. "Women Writing the New West" at the annual Midwest Modern Language Association conference, Cincinnati, Ohio, November 9-12, 2017.

**Hollars, B.J.** "Community Crafting: Reaching Beyond the Classroom to Empower Local Communities," Moderator/Panelist, Association of Writers and Writing Programs, Washington, D.C., February 2017

**Kemp, Theresa D.** and *Alex DeLakis* (Social Work), "Collating LGBTQ+ Friendly Service Providers: Safe Spaces Coalition of the Chippewa Valley Resource Guide," 2017 4W (Women, Well-being, Wisconsin, the World) Summit "Transformational Education: Equity, Sustainability, Empowerment," April 27-29, 2017, Pyle Center, UW-Madison campus.

**Osterhaus, Ellen.** 2017 "Attitudes Toward Immigrant Languages in Wisconsin." Popular Culture Association Conference, San Diego, CA. April 12-15.

**Bold**: Faculty/Academic Staff; **Bold/Italics**: Undergraduate Student; **Bold/Underline:** Graduate Student

**Joel Pace.** "Countee Cullen, John Keats, and the Black Atlantic," "Romanticism after Black Lives Matter Roundtable" panel. North American Society for the Study of Romanticism Conference, Carleton University & The University of Ottawa, August 10-13, 2017.

**Pace, Joel.** "Romanticism and the Harlem Renaissance," chair of panel, "Transatlantic Nature." 11<sup>th</sup> Biennial Symbiosis Conference on Transatlantic Studies, Daemen College & The University of Buffalo, July 10, 2017.

**Rex, Cathy.** Panel organizer: "Heritage Tourism and Race in the Early Americas." Society of Early Americanists' Tenth Biennial Conference, Tulsa, OK. March 2017.

**Rex, Cathy.** "Greenwood Great House and Rose Hall Great House: A Study in Contrasts." Society of Early Americanists' Tenth Biennial Conference, Tulsa, OK. March 2017.

Sen, Asha. 2017 WWHEL conference, Milwaukee, WI. October 19-20, 2017. (professional development)

**Sen, Asha.** "Outcome-Focused Learning in Design for Diversity Courses." Panel with **David Jones**. At the Crossroads: The Future Landscape of Learning. Spring Conference on Teaching and Learning. LaCrosse Center, LaCrosse, Wisconsin. April 20-21, 2017.

**Sen, Asha.** "The Sufi and the Novel: Spiritual Revisionism in Leila Aboulela's *The Translator* and Elif Shafak's *The Forty Rules of Love.*" Reception Study Conference. St. Paul, MN. September 21-23, 2017.

**Simon, Kaia.** "'Sneaky' Literacy: Mêtis as Transnational Agency," the 11th Biennial Feminisms and Rhetorics Conference Oct. 4-7, the University of Dayton in Dayton, Ohio.

**Simon, Kaia.** "Writing Between Identities: Generation 1.5 and Intersectional Literacies." 2017 Conference on College Composition and Communication, Portland, OR

**Stirm, Jan**. "Artistry, Artifice, and the Environment in *The Winter's Tale* and *The Tempest*." International Conference on Medieval Studies. Kalamazoo, May 2017.

**Stirm, Jan** "Rethinking the Representation of Art and the Artist in The Winter's Tale," the Meta-Shakespeare Seminar at the Shakespeare Association of America conference, Atlanta (7 April 2017).

**Suralski, Andrew.** "From There to Here: Reaching Creative Writer," National Conference on Peer Tutoring in Writing, Long Island, NY, October 2017

**Thompson, Stacy**. "The Tears of Chelsea Manning," South Central Modern Language Association Conference, Tulsa, OK (October 2017).

**Thompson, Stacy.** "Walter Benjamin in Madison," Reception Study Society Biannual Conference, St. Paul, MN (September 2017).

**Westerlund, Blake.** "The Beast Within: Animals and Textual Tension in Geoffrey Household's Thriller, *Rogue Male.*" Midwest Popular Culture Association and Midwest American Culture Association Annual Conference, St. Louis, 20 October 2017

<u>Utphall, Jamie, Tiffany DeBlare</u>, and <u>Amanda Zastrow</u>. "Double Consciousness across Genres and the Atlantic: Examples of Textual Representations of Identity in Travel Writing, Literature, and Rhetoric 1850-Present." The Red River Graduate Student Conference, North Dakota State University, Fargo, ND, March 24-25, 2017.

#### **Invited Lectures**

**Alvergue**, **Jose**. "speaking electricity: the experimental poetics of Susan Howe," for the Susan Howe panel, NEMLA 2017, Baltimore, MD. (March 23-26, 2017).

**Beach, Brett.** *Dopplegangers, Haunted Houses and Inheritances: The Immortal Lives of Gothic and Sensation Novels.* Eau Claire, Ohio. Sep. 27, Oct. 4, and 11, 2017. Presentation

**Berchini, Christina.** "Developing Racial Literacy: Using Readers Theater to Critically Address Race and Racism in Classroom Discourse and Curriculum," the Johns Hopkins School of Education, Johns Hopkins Urban Health Institute, and Amazing Grace Lutheran Church, Baltimore, MD, February 217.

**Berchini, Christina**. (2017, February). How to be white: A primer. Johns Hopkins University Urban Health Institute.

**Hollars, B.J.** "Community Crafting: Reaching Beyond the Classroom to Empower Local Communities," Moderator/Panelist, Association of Writers and Writing Programs, Washington, D.C., February 2017

**B.J. Hollars.** "Creative Economy Week: State of Our Creative Economy," featured panelist, Eau Claire, WI May 13, 2017

**B.J. Hollars.** "Creative Economy Week: Writing for Exposure: Why Writers Need to get Paid for Communities to Flourish," featured panelist, Eau Claire, WI May 13, 2017

**B.J. Hollars.** *Flock Together* Book Tour:

Rhinelander Public Library, March 2017

Boswell Books/Urban Ecology Center, Milwaukee, WI March 15, 2017

Fall Creek Public Library, April 11, 2017

Beaver Creek Reserve, Eau Claire, WI March 13, 2017

Chippewa Falls Public Library, March 6, 2017

The Local Store, Eau Claire, WI, February 7, 2017

**Hollars, B.J.** Fox Cities Book Festival, Featured Presenter, Appleton, WI, First Congregational Church, Eau Claire, WI, October 13, 2017

**Hollars, B.J.** Freedom Riders, Featured Presenter, Eau Claire Retired Teachers Association, Eau Claire, WI, February 6, 2017

Bold: Faculty/Academic Staff; Bold/Italics: Undergraduate Student; Bold/Underline: Graduate Student

- Hollars, B.J. Freedom Riders, Featured Presenter, University of Montevallo, April 2017
- Hollars, B.J. GeekCON, Eau Claire, WI, Panelist, December 9, 2017,
- Hollars, B.J. Leigh Yawkey Woodson Art Museum, Featured Presnted, Waukesha, WI November 2017
- Hollars, B.J. Let's Be Honest: Storytelling Series, Featured Storyteller, December 13, 2017
- Hollars, B.J. North Star Middle School, Featured Presenter, Eau Claire, WI Oct. 20, 2017
- Hollars, B.J. Wausau Book Festival, Featured Presenter, Wausau, WI, September 30, 2017
- **Hollars, B.J.** Campfire Stories: An Evening of Fact, Fiction and Fire, Host and featured storyteller, Eau Claire, WI, September 21, 2017
- Hollars, B.J. PEO Talk on Creativity, Eau Claire, WI, September 21 2017
- Hollars, B.J. Mercer Library, Featured Presenter, Mercer, WI, August 8, 2017
- Hollars, B.J. ArtStart, Featured Presenter, Rhinelander, WI, August 6, 2017
- Hollars, B.J. Aldo Leopold Foundation Brown Bag Lecture Series, featured presenter, July 28, 2017
- **Hollars, B.J.** Freedom Riders, Featured Presenter, First Congregational Church, Eau Claire, WI, May 2017
- **Hollars, B.J.** "Community Crafting: Reaching Beyond the Classroom to Empower Local Communities," Moderator/Panelist, Association of Writers and Writing Programs, Washington, D.C., February 2017
- **Hollars, B.J.** Nature Nurture Event with **John Hildebrand**, **Katherine Schneider**, and Steve Betchkal, The State Theatre Lobby, Eau Claire, WI, February 28, 2017,
- **Hollars, B.J.** *Thirteen Loops*, Featured Presenter, First Congregational Church, Eau Claire, WI, May 2017
- Hollars, B.J. Wisconsin Book Festival, Featured Presenter, Madison, WI, November 4, 2017
- **Orser, Joseph.** "Dissecting Chang and Eng: Through a Medical Lens," Interdisciplinary Symposia on "Strange" Bodies, Ethnicity, and Language at University of California, Irvine, April 30, 2017
- **Orser, Joseph.** "Chang and Eng and the Racial Landscape of Nineteenth-Century America," University of Central Florida Phi Alpha Theta Annual Lecture, Orlando, FL, February 27, 2017
- Osterhaus, Ellen. "Sounds, Soap, and Sociolinguistics: Rethinking Research Methods, and Implications for Student and Community Engagement." Departmental Talk, University of Wisconsin Eau Claire. April 2017

**Pace, Joel.** "Ragtime Romanticisms: Countee Cullen, John Keats, and the Black Atlantic,"," NASSR Conference, University of Ottawa and Carleton University, Ottawa, Ontario, 11 August 2017

**Pace, Joel.** "Romanticism after Black Lives Matter," NASSR Conference, University of Ottawa and Carleton University, Ottawa, Ontario, 11 August 2017

**Pace, Joel.** "The Harlem Renaissance and Romanticism," 11<sup>th</sup> Biennial Symbiosis Conference, Daemen College/University of Buffalo, Amherst, NY, 8 July 2017

Patterson, Molly. A Room of One's Own, Madison, Wisconsin. 9 Nov. 2017. Reading.

Patterson, Molly. "Fierce and Feminist." New York City, New York. 11 Oct. 2017. Presentation.

Patterson, Molly. Left Bank Books, St. Louis, Missouri. 15 Aug. 2017. Reading.

Patterson, Molly. Literati, Ann Arbor, Michigan. 9 Aug. 2017. Reading.

Patterson, Molly. Magers & Quinn, Minneapolis, Minnesota. 3 Oct. 2017. Reading.

Patterson, Molly. The Local Store, Eau Claire, Wisconsin. 11 Aug, 16 Dec, 2017. Reading.

Patterson, Molly. Writers Studio, New York City, New York. 10 Oct. 2017. Craft Class.

**Rex, Cathy.** "Decolonizing Pocahontas." Women's Studies and Development Centre's "Transnational Feminisms" program, Delhi University, India. January 2017.

**Rex, Cathy** "Through the Ages: Images of Pocahontas." Given to Andrew Sturtevant's HIST 368 Famous

**Rex, Cathy.** Valedictory Lecture. "Gender and Society" certificate program, Women's Studies and Development Centre, Delhi University, India, January, 2017.

**Shih, David.** "The Meaning of Juneteenth to an Asian American." City of Eau Claire Juneteenth Celebration. Eau Claire: June 2017.

**Turner, Stephanie.** "When Species Go Missing: Artists Respond," Chippewa Valley Learning in Retirement, April 25, 2017.

**Turner, Stephanie.** "When Species Go Missing: Artists Respond," Unitarian Universalist Church, August 2017

**Vagnino, Katie**. Write Here, Write Now: A Celebration of Local Writing, Eau Claire, WI, Reading at the L.E. Phillips Memorial Public Library, Nov. 11, 2017

**Vagnino, Katie**. St. Croix Writers Group, Solon Springs, WI, Presentation, "Pitch Perfect: Navigating the World of Freelance Writing" Oct. 31, 2017

**Vagnino, Katie**. Chippewa Valley Book Festival, Eau Claire, WI, Presentation, "Narrative Poetry: Storytelling in Verse" Oct. 17, 2017

**Vagnino, Katie**. Chippewa Valley Writers Guild, Eau Claire, WI, Presentation, "Pitch Perfect: Navigating the World of Freelance Writing" Oct. 12, 2017

**Vagnino, Katie**. Clearwater Comedy, Eau Claire, WI, Featured artist, spoken word/open mic workshop, Sept. 25, 2017

#### **External Awards**

Beach, Brett. Semi-Finalist, James Jones First Novel Fellowship 2017

**Berchini, Christina**. National Council of Teachers of English, Intellectual Freedom Award Honorable Mention, 2017\

**Berchini, Christina**. New Millennium Writings, 43rd New Millennium Awards for Nonfiction, Honorable Mention, 2017

**Berchini, Christina**. "We Don't Have a 'Diversity' Problem in Education," SheKnows/BlogHer Media 2017 Voices of the Year Honoree. http://diverseeducation.com/article/88359

**Bushnell, Jack**."Writing on Water," which appeared in *Tampa Review*, was listed among the "Notable Essays and Literary Nonfiction" of the year in the recently published *The Best American Essays 2017* (NY: Houghton Mifflin Harcourt).

Ruth Cronje is the primary academic partner in a \$1 million grant awarded by the Wisconsin Partnership Program for a project entitled "Connecting Clinics, Campuses, and Communities to Advance Health Equity." The UWEC-Marshfield Clinic Community Connections Team partnership, which was co-created with UWEC faculty members Norah Airth-Kindree (Nursing), Leah Olson-McBride (Social Work) and Julie Anderson (Biology), will use the award to expand the program to two new rural Wisconsin communities and investigate the impact of the program on patient health.

Hollars, B.J. In Defense of Monsters named Small Press Distributor Book of the Month, April 2017

**Hollars, B.J.** Visit Eau Claire / Wisconsin Arts Board Cultural Arts Grant, Chippewa Valley Writers Guild, Eau Claire Community Foundation Award, Chippewa Valley Writers Guild and BluGold Radio.

**Patterson, Molly.** *REBELLION* has earned starred reviews from Kirkus Reviews and Library Journal, and BookPage named Patterson one of the "Six Brightest New Names in Fiction."

**Osterhaus, Ellen.** American Philosophical Society Franklin Research Grant. Co-authored with Dr. Kelly Biers as PI. (March 2017)

Sen, Asha. Max Schoenfeld Distinguished Professorship 2017-2018

#### Other

**Hollars, B.J.** *Snippets: A Memoir in Sound*, Snippetsporcast.com, iTunes, Soundcloud, writer and producer, 2017-present

**Hollars, B.J.** *Bend in the River* (an 8-episode podcast series), co-writer, producer, BluGold Radio, 2017-present

**Jones, David.** Nominee, Wisconsin Board of Regents Team Award in Equity, Diversity, and Inclusivity, 2017.

**Onwueme**, **Tess** was featured on Wisconsin Public Television's "Wisconsin Life" program at 7 p.m. Thursday, Nov. 16, and 5:30 p.m. Sunday, Nov. 19. One of the best-known and most prolific women playwrights of African descent, Onwueme has received prestigious international awards that place her among a select group of world-class writers.

**Pace, Joel.** Guest Editor (with Paul Youngquist), *Black Romanticism*, Special Issue of *Studies in Romanticism*, 56.1 (Spring 2017)

**Pace, Joel.** BBC: Interviewed by Michael Portillo for Great American Railroad Journeys episode on Saint Paul, F. Scott Fitzgerald, and Jazz. (Episode aired on BBC2 during the first week of February 2017).

**Patterson, Molly.** Interview with Anne Valente. *Volume One Brooklyn*. New York, New York. 8 Aug. 2017. Web.

Pace, Joel, Irie Sol, Selika Ducksworth-Lawton, David Shih. Eau Claire's Juneteenth. https://www.uwec.edu/news/equity-diversity-inclusion/local-juneteenth-event-to-celebrate-enrichment-through-diversity-1437/

Pace, Joel. One Love, One Lake Concert, Iowa.

**Vagnino**, **Katie** "How to Explain Death to Your Daughter," Metro Transit in the Twin Cities, Impressions series, September 2017. <a href="https://saintpaulalmanac.org/news/saint-paul-almanac-announces-poetry-winners-for-inaugural-impressions-poetry-competition/">https://saintpaulalmanac.org/news/saint-paul-almanac-announces-poetry-winners-for-inaugural-impressions-poetry-competition/</a>

## Geography and Anthropology

#### **Publications**

**Curtis, C.** (October 4, 2017). Contextual Sustainability in Heritage Practice: Urbanization, Neighbourliness, and Community Dialogue in Akçalar, Turkey. Albert, M. (ed) Going Beyond - Perceptions of Sustainability in Heritage Studies *No.2. Heritage Studies 4*. New York: Springer.

David Nobes (East China University of Technology), **Harry Jol** and Brendan Duffy (University of Canterbury), "Geophysical imaging of disrupted coastal dune stratigraphy and possible mechanisms,

Haast, South Westland, New Zealand," *New Zealand Journal of Geology and Geophysics*, v. 59, 426-435, doi: 10..1080/00288306.2016.1168455.

#### **Conference Presentations**

*Bauman, Paul, Alastair McClymont*, Richard Freund (University of Hartford), Jon Seligman (Israel Antiquities Authority), *Harry Jol* and Phil Reeder (Duquesne University), "Geophysical investigations at the Great Synagogue and Rasu Prison of Vilna, Lithuania," 30th Anniversary Symposium on the Application of Geophysics to Engineering and Environmental Problems (SAGEEP), March 19-23, Denver, CO, voted one of the best of talks of the conference.

Luke Burds, Harry Jol, Joseph Beck, Richard Mataitis, Richard Freund (University of Hartford), Paul Bauman (Worley Parsons), Alastair McClymont (Worley Parson) and Philip Reeder (Duquesne University) presented their paper entitled "The mass grave at Kaunas Fort VII, Lithuania" at the Geological Society of America, 129th Annual Meeting, October 22-25, Seattle, WA, Abstracts with Program, v. 49 (6).

Burds, Luke, Joseph Beck, Richard Mataitis, Harry Jol, Richard Freund (University of Hartford), Paul Bauman (Advisian/Worley Parsons), Alastair McClymont (Advisian/Worley Parson), Gintautas Zabiela (Klaipeda Universitiy) presented their paper entitled "Holocaust Geoarchaeology I: Trying to locate a mass burial at Fort VII, Kaunas, Lithuania" at the 19th Annual Batchelder Conference for Archaeology and Biblical Studies, University of Nebraska-Omaha, Omaha, NE, November 9-12, 2017.

*Hynek, Madeline* and *Jackelyn Seamans* and **Harry Jol.** "Subsurface imaging of past shorelines of Lake Michigan at Manistique, Michigan, USA" 2017 Geological Society of America Joint 52nd Northeastern Annual Section and 51st North-Central Annual Section Meeting, Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania. Honorable Mention award.

James Erickson, Jackelyn Seamans, Thomas Wavrin, Alexander Kleinschmidt, along with Harry Jol, and Mantas Daubaras (Lithuanian Institute of History) presented a paper entitled: "A ground penetrating radar investigation of archaeological sites in Varniai Regional Park, northwestern Lithuania" at the 2017 Geological Society of America Joint 52nd Northeastern Annual Section and 51st North-Central Annual Section Meeting in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania.

Joseph Beck (UWEC Student) and co-authors Luke Burds (UWEC Student), Richard Mataitis (UWEC Student), Harry Jol, Richard Freund (University of Hartford), Paul Bauman (Advisian/Worley Parsons), Alastair McClymont (Advisian/Worley Parson), Gintautas Zabiela (Klaipeda University) presented their paper entitled "Holocaust Geoarchaeology II: Searching for mass execution trenches at Fort IX, Kaunas, Lithuania" at The 19th Annual Batchelder Conference for Archaeology and Biblical Studies, W.H. Thompson Alumni Center, University of Nebraska-Omaha, Omaha, NE, November 9-12

**Jol, Harry**. "Adoption of the Research Skills Development framework and Pentagon in weekly undergraduate research mentoring sessions: A case study from the geosciences" at the I-MELT,

International Conference on Models of Engaged Learning and Teaching held December 11-13 in Adelaide, Australia.

**Jol, Harry**, Richard Freund (University of Hartford), Carl Savage (Drew University), *Justin Lockhart* (University of Hartford, undergraduate student) and Barry Davis presented their paper entitled "Coastal progradation and subsurface investigations at El Araj: An overview of the geomorphic story" at The 19th Annual Batchelder Conference for Archaeology and Biblical Studies, University of Nebraska-Omaha, Omaha, NE, November 9-12.

Jol, Harry, Richard Freund (University of Hartford), Carl Savage (Drew University), Marcela Zapata-Meza (Universidad Anáhuac México Sur), Maha Darawsha (University of Connecticut), Dina Shalem (Kinneret College on the Sea of Galilee), Justin Lockhart (University of Hartford) and Barry Davis, presented their paper entitled "Preliminary results from 2017 geophysical surveys at four northern Israeli sites: Nazareth, Magdala, El Araj and Peki'in" at the 19th Annual Batchelder Conference for Archaeology and Biblical Studies, University of Nebraska-Omaha, Omaha, NE, November 9-12

**Jol**, **Harry**, Richard Freund (University of Hartford), Philip Reeder (Duquesne University) and UWEC students *James Erickson*, *Thomas Wavrin*, *Alexander Kleinschmidt*, and *Jackelyn Seamans* presented their paper entitlted "Geoarchaeological investigations at a Holocaust site (Ponar), Lithuania: Subsurface imaging in search for a processing trench and burial pit? at the 2017 Geological Society of America Joint 52nd Northeastern Annual Section and 51st North-Central Annucal Section Meeting in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania.

**Jol, Harry**, Walter Loope (United States Geological Survey), and UWEC student *Jackelyn Seamans*, *Madeline Hynek*, and *Alexander Kleinschmidt* presented their paper entitled "Ground penetrating radar imaging of a Lake Superior Holocene barrier: New insights from Lonesome Point, Michigan" at the 2017 Geological Society of America Joint 52nd Northeastern Annual Section and 51st North-Central Annucal Section Meeting in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania.

**Jol, Harry**. "Why lake levels matter at archaeological sites along the Sea of Galilee: Insights from Kursi, El Araj, and Magdala" at The 19th Annual Batchelder Conference for Archaeology and Biblical Studies, University of Nebraska-Omaha, Omaha, NE, November 9-12.

*Alexander Kleinschmidt* and **Harry Jol**, "Locating Jacob Gens: A subsurface geophysical investigation in Rasu Prison, Vilnius, Lithuainia," the 18th Annual Batchelder Conference for Archaeology and Biblical Studies, the W.H. Thompson Alumni Center, University of Nebraska-Omaha, Omaha, NE, November 10-13.

Alexander Kleinschmidt, Jackelyn Seamans, James Erickson, Thomas Wavrin, Harry Jol, Philip Reeder (Duquesne University), Vadim Altskan (US Holocaust Memorial Museum), Melanice Wallace (NOVA), Iris Samson (WQED Pittsburgh – moderator) were part of a Special Premiere and Panel Discussion on the PBS NOVA release "Holocaust Escape Tunnel" at the 2017 Geological Society of America Joint 52nd Northeastern Annual Section and 51st North-Central Annucal Section Meeting in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania, March 19-21, 2017.

Jonathon Luczak (UWEC alum, University of Toledo), Vanessa Workman (Tel Aviv University), Philip Foglia (Stockton University), Richard Freund (University of Hartford), and **Harry Jol**. "Preliminary results of a pXRF analysis on ceramics from the eastern Mediterranean Region," 2017 Geological Society of America Joint 52nd Northeastern Annual Section and 51st North-Central Annual Section Meeting, Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania.

**Mahoney, Brian J.** "Development of a Rapid, High Precision Sample Introduction System for Determination of Rare Earth Elements." *Pushing the Limits: Innovation in Isotopic and Elemental Methods*, the 2017 Goldschmidt Conference, Paris, France, 17 August 2017.

Reeder, Phillip (Duquesne University), and co-authors **Harry Jol** and Richard Freund (University of Hartford), presented their paper entitled "Combining geophysical and spatial data to locate excavation sites" at the 2017 Geological Society of America Joint 52nd Northeastern Annual Section and 51st North-Central Annual Section Meeting in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania.

**Richard Mataitis** and co-authors **Luke Burds**, **Joseph Beck**, **Harry Jol**, and Donatas Pupienis (Vilnius University) presented their paper entitled "Ground penetrating radar investigation of the Curonian Spit, Lithuania" at the Geological Society of America 129th Annual Meeting, October 22-25, Seattle, WA.

Sean Morrison (University of Waterloo)., Anthony Zamperoni (University of Waterloo), Cesar Garcia (Indiana University Northwest), Harry Jol, John Johnston (University of Waterloo), and Kenneth Lepper (University of North Dakota) presented a paper entitled "Quantifying natural lake level fluctuations for the Ipperwash Strandplain, Lake Huron: Examining the connection between the Upper and Lower Great Lakes" at the Geological Society of America Joint 52nd Northeastern Annual Section and 51st North-Central Annucal Section Meeting on March 19-21 in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania.

Seamans, Jackelyn, Thomas Wavrin, James Erickson, Alexander Kleinschmidt, along with Harry Jol, Richard Freund (University of Hartford) and Philip Reeder (Duquesne University). "Discovering a Holocaust era escape tunnel: GPR investigation at Ponar, Lithuania" at the American Association of Geographers, 112th (2017) Annual Meeting April 4-9 in Boston, MA,.

**Vitale, Sarah.** "Applying the Dissolved Oxygen Alteration Method with Hydraulic Isolation to Measure Water Quality in Individual Fractures in Open Wellbores" at the National Geological Society of America conference in Seattle in October. https://gsa.confex.com/gsa/2017AM/meetingapp.cgi/Paper/303207

#### **Invited Lectures**

**Harry Jol** gave a paper entitled "Subsurface imaging of the coastal landscape: Mapping environmental change" as an invited speaker at The Third Xiamen Symposium on Marine Environmental Sciences (XMAS-III - January 9-11, 2017) in Xiamen, China.

**Harry Jol** gave an invited day long short workshop entitled "Ground penetrating radar for the earth sciences" at the Geological Society of America Joint 52nd Northeastern Annual Section and 51st North-Central Annual Section Meeting, in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania, March 19-21, 2017.

## **Geology**

#### **Publications**

**Vitale, S.A.**, G.A. Robbins, and L.A. McNaboe. (2017). Impacts of road salting on water quality in fractured crystalline bedrock. Journal of Environmental Quality. 46, no. 2:288-294. <a href="https://dl.sciencesocieties.org/publications/jeg/abstracts/46/2/288">https://dl.sciencesocieties.org/publications/jeg/abstracts/46/2/288</a>

**Vitale, S.A.** & Robbins, G.A. (2017). Measuring water quality from individual fractures in open wellbores using hydraulic isolation and the dissolved oxygen alteration method. Hydrogeology Journal. doi: 10.1007/s10040-017-1657-2. https://link.springer.com/article/10.1007/s10040-017-1657-2

**Vitale, S.A.**, Stryker, S.F. DiMarco, H.F. Seidel, and Z. Wang. (2017). Circulation Analysis in the Northwest Indian Ocean from ARGO Float and Surface Drifter Observations, and SODA Numerical Model Output. Dynamics of Atmospheres and Oceans. 78, 57-70. http://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S0377026516300604

*Wiest, A.C.*, Mahoney, B. J., *Mueller, C.A.*, *Lindquist, D.B.*, *Hackenmueller, M.A.*, Sellwood, S.M., and McEllistrem, L.J., 2017, Comprehensive Environmental Baseline Studies: The First Step in Reasonable and Responsible Mining Regulations; Geological Society of America Abstracts with Programs. Vol. 49, No. 6, doi: 10.1130/abs/2017AM-298883. Geological Society of America annual meeting, Seattle, WA, October 2017

## **History**

#### **Publications**

**Oberly, James.** Annemarie Steidl (University of Vienna), and Wladimir Fischer-Nebmaier (University of Vienna), *From a Multiethnic Empire to a Nation of Nations: Austro-Hungarian Migrants to the US*, 1870-1940 (Innsbruck, Austria: StudienVerlag Publishers, 2017).

**Oberly, James.** "Love at First Sight and an Arrangement for Life: Investigating and Interpreting a 1910 Hungarian Migrant Marriage." Journal of Austrian-American History, Vol. 1, No. 1 (2017), pp. 69-97. DOI: 10.5325/jaustamerhist.1.1.0069.

#### Other

**Selika Ducksworth-Lawton** was featured in Volume One's "Women in the Lead" series in December 2017. Ducksworth-Lawton was recognized for her extensive leadership in the Eau Claire community, including her service in the areas of crisis management and reduction of racial bias within community agencies and schools.

## **Honors Program**

#### **Publications**

**Jones, David.** "From Good Intentions to Educational Equity in an Honors Program: Occupying Honors through Inclusive Excellence," in the National Collegiate Honors Council (NCHC) monograph publication, Occupy Honors Education: Please Join Our Monograph's Conversation on Diversity, Equity, Inclusion, and Social Justice in Honors, edited by Lisa L. Coleman, Jonathan D. Kotinek, and Alan Y. Oda. National Collegiate Honors Council Monograph Series. Lincoln, NE, 2017.

**Jones, David.** "Identities without Borders: June Jordan, Audre Lorde, Alice Walker, and the Legacy of Post-Civil Rights Black Feminism." *Critical Insights: Social Justice*. Robert Hauhart and Jeff Birkenstein, eds. Ipswich, MA: Salem Press, 2017: 3-19.

**Jones, David.** "A 'Little Bit Married While Black: A Personal and Political Meditation on Marriage, Single Adulthood, and Relationship Literacy." Gender Forum 64 (2017): 52-73. "From Good Intentions to Educational Equity in an Honors Program: Occupying Honors Through Inclusive Excellence." Occupy Honors Education: National Collegiate Honors Council Monograph Series. Lisa Coleman, ed. Lincoln, NE: National Collegiate Honors Council, 2017: 33-80.

#### **Conference Presentations**

**Jones, David**. "Forum on Diversity I: Justice as Social Responsibility: Examining Civic, Environmental, and Social Issues in an Online Honors Course" at the National Collegiate Honors Conference in Atlanta, GA, November 8-12.

**Jones, David.** "Outcome-Focused Learning in Design for Diversity Courses." Panel presentation with Dr. Asha Sen for the Office of Professional Instructional Development Conference, UW-System, April 21, 2017.

Jones, David. "Equity-Minded Honors Admissions: Implementing Holistic Review in the University Honors Program at the University of Wisconsin-Eau Claire." Panel discussion (with Heather Kretz and Jeff Vahlbusch) presented at the National Society for Minorities in Honors Education Conference, Bowling Green University (October 25-27, 2017).

Jones, David. "Justice as Social Responsibility: Examining Civic, Environmental, and Social Issues in an Online Honors Course." Panel presentation at the 2017 National Collegiate Honors Council Conference in Atlanta, GA (November 9, 2017).

Jones, David. "Occupy Honors Education, 2017: Conversation on Diversity, Equity, Inclusion, and Social Justice in Honors." Panel presentation for the 2017 National Collegiate Honors Council Conference in Atlanta, GA (November 10, 2017).

## **Information Systems**

#### **Publications**

Zhang, Ruidong, with faculty from Zhejiang University in China and researchers at the Centre for European Policy Studies (CEPS). ) "Digital Infrastructure: Overcoming the Digital Divide in China and the European Union." The collaborative project was sponsored by Deutsche Gesellschaft fuer Internationale Zusammenarbeit (GIZ) and Emerging Market Sustainability Dialogues (EMSD). GIZ was the coordinator and research arm of the Germany G20 summit. EMSD is a network of change agents and decision-makers committed to jointly developing and implementing solutions for sustainable economic development in emerging economies. In addition, a summarized version of this paper was presented as a policy brief at the Think20 (T20) meeting held in Berlin in June 2017, and published in G20 Insights, a collection of policy recommendations for the G20 summit held in July 2017.

## Languages

#### **Publications**

**Aranda Silva, Alfredo.** "El ensayo: desde la invención a la crítica en Enrique Vila-Matas", Artes del ensayo, núm. 1, La porosidad genérica del ensayo, Universitat Pompeu Fabra, RACO, July, 2017. http://www.raco.cat/index.php/artesdelensayo/issue/current/showToc

**Biers, Kelly.** "Vowel epithesis variation in French," Cahiers, Association for French Language Studies journal. http://afls.net/cahiers/21.1/Cahiers\_21(1)\_4-Biers\_2017.pdf

Bronner, Simon J., and **Joshua R. Brown**, eds. Pennsylvania Germans: An Interpretive Encyclopedia. Johns Hopkins University Press, 2017.

**Brown, Joshua R.** "Gendered Stories, Advice, and Narrative Intimacy in Amish Young Adult Literature." In Gender(ed) Identities: Critical Readings of Gender in Children's and Young Adult Literature, edited by Tricia Clasen and Holly Hassel, 87-101. Routledge, 2017.

**Christensen, Ami**. "Lower Mekong Initiative: Professional Communication Skills for Leaders. (2017). English Language Programs. Department of State: United States of America:" Contributor and co-editor of 543-page curriculum for the U.S. Dept. of State. Bodensteiner, et al. (2017). americanenglish.state.gov/https://americanenglish.state.gov/resources/professional-communication-skills-leaders

**Fuentes, Bibiana**. "Artistic Exploration and Subjective Transformation in Mario Mendoza's Narrative," *Latin American Literary Review*, Vol. 43, no. 86, 2017.

**Hlas, Anne**, Conroy, Kelly, and Susan Hildebrandt (2017). *Student teachers and CALL: Personal and pedagogical uses and beliefs*. CALICO Journal, 34(3), 336-354. https://journals.equinoxpub.com/index.php/CALICO/issue/view/2199 **Hlas, Anne**, *Krista Neyers* and Sarah Molitor (2017). Measuring student attention in the second language classroom. *Language Teaching Research*,

http://journals.sagepub.com/doi/abs/10.1177/1362168817713766

**Kong, Kaishan.** "Culture and Language Learning through Cross-cultural Peer Scaffolding." 2017 OPID Spring Conference on Teaching and Learning, April 20, 2017.

**Kong, Kaishan.** "Five-Dimension Reflective Pedagogy Model for Teacher Education: A Case in Culture Teaching," 14<sup>th</sup> International Conference on Chinese Language Pedagogy proceedings.

**Jessica Stertling Miller,** "Creative Placemaking in Cajun Louisiana: A Multidisciplinary Approach to Teaching and Learning Environmental, Cultural and Linguistic Diversity in the United States," the volume "Creating Experiential Learning Opportunities for Language Learners," ed. Melanie Bloom & Carolyn Gascoigne, and published by Multilingual Matters. <a href="http://www.multilingual-matters.com/display.asp?K=9781783097319">http://www.multilingual-matters.com/display.asp?K=9781783097319</a>

**Jessica Sertling Miller.** review, Thèmes by G. Delfosse, E. Kurbegov, P.C. Draggett in The French Review, 90(3), 229-230.

**Jessica Sertling Miller.** review, "Ludo et ses amis" by C. Marchois in "The French Review", 90(1), 262-263.

**Jessica Sertling Miller**. review, "Adomania" (C. Brillant, S. Erlich, C. Himber) in the latest "French Review" 91(2), 301-302.

**Valero**, **José A.** "Review of 'Gaspar Melchor de Jovellanos, Report on the Agrarian Law (1795) and Other Writing" (Edited by Gabriel Paquette and Álvaro Caso Bello. Translated by Yesenia Pumarada Cruz. London/New York: Anthem Press, 2016), Dieciocho 40,2 (Fall 2017), pp. 336-441. http://faculty.virginia.edu/dieciocho/40.2/8.Rese%C3%B1as.40.2.pdf

**Matt Waters**, *Ctesias* 'Persica *and Its Near Eastern Context*, University of Wisconsin Press, 2017. (https://uwpress.wisc.edu/books/5367.htm)

#### **Conference Presentations**

**Brown, Joshua R.** "Pennsylvania High German in the 19th Century" at the Eighth Annual Workshop on Immigrant Languages in the Americas held at the University of Copenhagen, October 11-14, 2017.

**Brown, Joshua R.,** *Tristan Devick* and *Connor Zielinski*. "Inclusive pedagogy in the L2 classroom" at the Wisconsin Association for Language Teachers Annual Conference Nov. 2-4 in Appleton.

**Depiante, Marcela**. "Ellipsis in Spanish L1 Attriters," "The Selectivity of Native Language Attrition Workshop," University of Edinburgh, Scotland, October 13-14, 2017.

**Depiante, Marcela**. "Ellipsis in Spanish L1 Attriters and Heritage Speakers," the 2017 Hispanic Linguistics Symposium October 26-28, Texas Tech University, Lubbock, Texas.

**Paul J. Hoff**. "Exploring and Developing Community through Target Language Communication." The 2017 Central States Conference on the Teaching of Foreign Languages, March 9-11, Chicago, Illinois.

**Hoff, Paul J.** "Caprichos y caprichosos: ¿Qué diría Goya de nuestra sociedad?" on the continuing relevance of Goya's prints" at the Wisconsin Association for Language Teachers Annual Conference Nov. 2-4 in Appleton.

**Hlas, Anne**, Trisha Koch (Middleton High School) and Pamela Larson (Eau Claire North High School). "Punto com: Celebrating 10 years with 10 favorite websites" at the Wisconsin Association for Language Teachers Annual Conference Nov. 2-4 in Appleton.

**Hlas, Anne.** "CHAT – Four Techniques to Encourage Interpersonal Communication" at the American Council on the Teaching of Foreign Languages (ACTFL) annual convention on November 17-19th in Nashville, TN.

**Kong, Kaishan.** "Learning Chinese Through Cross-cultural Peer Scaffolding" at the American Council on the Teaching of Foreign Languages (ACTFL) annual convention on November 17-19th in Nashville, TN.

**Lindseth, Martina.** "Connecting Classrooms and Study Abroad" and "Personalizing Instruction for Intermediate High-advanced Low learners" at the American Council on the Teaching of Foreign Languages (ACTFL) annual convention on November 17-19th in Nashville, TN.

**Oswalt, Emlia. A.** "Collaboration and Motivation: 3 Keys to Growing Enrollments and Diversifying Language Offerings" at the 49th Annual Convention of the ASEEES: Association of Slavic, East European, and Eurasian Studies, which was held in Chicago, IL, on November 9-12, 2017.

**Jessica Sertling Miller.** "Connecting the Dots to L2 Proficiency with an Assessment Template," The Pronunciation in Second Language Learning & Teaching Ninth Annual Conference, September 2, 2017, University of Utah, Salt Lake City.

**Jessica Sertling Miller.** "From IPA to IPA: bridging L2 pronunciation research and teaching," The Pronunciation in Second Language Learning & Teaching Ninth Annual Conference, September 1, 2017, University of Utah, Salt Lake City.

**Jessica Sertling Miller.** "Helping students use their own tech toolkit for learning" via Blackboard Collaborate for the University of Wisconsin System LTDC Virtual Showcase in April 2017.

**Valero**, **José A.** "Liberalism and Republicanism in the Spanish 'Generation of 1808,'" 42nd European Studies Conference (October 6-7, 2017), Omaha, Nebraska.

#### **Invited Lectures**

**Joshua R. Brown.** "Heritage Language Literacy and Literature," "People of Faith, Voices of Tradition: German Heritage Languages among Christians and Jews," the Max Kade Institute at UW-Madison, March 30, 2017.

**Joshua R. Brown**. Annual Durnbaugh Seminar events, Elizabethtown College, April 19 and 21. "Got Schnitz? Pennsylvania German Material Culture" and "Object Lessons: The Meanings of Pennsylvania German Life and Culture."

**Joshua R. Brown,** invited speaker, Dow Diversity Lecture, Kansas State University, October 27, 2017. "Culturally Relevant Pedagogy for the Classroom."

**Kaishan Kong** was invited to present at the 2017 STARTALK Fall Conference in Portland, OR on Nov.3rd and 4th. She presented at the Reflective Focus Panel on Culture and Culturally Authentic Resources, and gave an application workshop titled "Beyond Food, Family and Festivals: Teaching Culture in a Transformative Way."

**Kaishan Kong.** Carlson Global Institute, Chinese Business Language and Cultural Etiquette in the Carlson School of Management workshop, the University of Minnesota, April 7<sup>th</sup>, 2017.

**Jessica Sertling Miller.** UW-Milwaukee Department of French, Italian, and Comparative Literature, "A Proficiency-Oriented Curriculum" workshop. Friday April 28, 2017.

**Jessica Sertling Miller.** UW-Milwaukee Department of French, Italian, and Comparative Literature, the Alliance Française of Milwaukee, "Le français en Amérique : boîte à outils pédagogiques," Friday April 28, 2017.

**Matt Waters**. "Achaemenid Royal Ideological Expression," Institute for Advanced Study, February 7, 2017

**Matt Waters**. "Applied Ambiguity: Achaemenid Royal Ideology and the Divine," Near Eastern Studies, University of California-Berkeley, April 24, 2017

Matt Waters. "Greater Glory: Darius I and Divinity," UCLA, October 4, 2017

**Matt Waters**. "Royal Reachings: Representations of the Achaemenid King," Bryn Mawr Classics Colloquium, April 7, 2017

#### External Awards

**Martina Lindseth** received the Distinguished German Educator Award, the chapter's highest honor, at the Wisconsin Association for Language Teachers Annual Conference Nov. 2-4 in Appleton.

**Carter Smith** Wisconsin Teaching Fellows and Scholars Program, 2017-18.

Matt Waters. Institute for Advanced Study (https://www.ias.edu/). Member fellowship, Spring 2017.

**Matt Waters**. Appointed three-year term on the Board of Directors of the Louis J. Kolb Foundation at the University of Pennsylvania Museum.

#### Other

**Joshua R. Brown.** Board of Directors of the Friends of the Max Kade Institute for German-American Studies and Executive Committee of the Society for German-American Studies.

**Kaishan Kong**. Chair for the Teaching and Learning of Culture SIG (Special Interest Group), American Council on the Teaching of Foreign Languages.

# **Management & Marketing**

#### **Publications**

Help Giving and Creativity: How to Achieve a Win-Win Situation? Society for Industrial and Organizational Psychology (2017). **Longzhu Dong**, Xu Li, Min Wan, and D. Ceme.

The Role of Mentoring in Protégés' Subjective Well-Being. Journal of Career Development (2017). **Longzhu Dong**, Peng Wen, Cheng Chen, and Xiaobing Shu.

Supervisor Role Overload and Frustration as Antecedents of Abusive Supervision: The Moderating Role of Supervisor Personality. Journal of Organizational Behavior 38 (2017): 307-326. **Gabi Eissa** and **Scott Lester**.

Managing Mergers: How People First Can Help Brand and IT Consolidations Succeed. Business Horizons 60 (2017): 123-134. **Noel Gould**, Sandy Jap, and Annie Liu.

Do Students View Environmental Sustainability as Important in their Job Search? Differences and Similarities Across Culture. International Journal of Sustainable Development 16 (2017): 80-98. Nancy Hanson-Rasmussen and Kristy Lauver.

A Long-Term Care Administration Practicum Cohort Model with Adjunctive Applied, Online Coursework. Journal of Health Administration Education (2017). **Jennifer Johs-Artisensi** and **Douglas Olson**.

Operationalizing Person-Centered Care Practices in Long-term Care: Recommendations from a "Resident for a Day" Experience. Patient Experience Journal (2017). Jennifer Johs-Artisensi.

**Lester, Scott.** "Want Your Employees to Trust You? Show You Trust Them." *Harvard Business Review*. July 2017. <a href="https://hbr.org/2017/07/want-your-employees-to-trust-you-show-you-trust-them">https://hbr.org/2017/07/want-your-employees-to-trust-you-show-you-trust-them</a>

Attitudes Toward Supplier Integration: The U.S. vs. China. International Journal of Operations & Production Management 37 (2017): 1094-1116. **Abraham Nahm**, Yang Yang, Thomas Kull, and Benbo Li.

Communicating Internal Customer Orientation Values among Chinese Workers. International Journal of Business Excellence (2017). **Abraham Nahm** and Gangyi Qian.

Guanxi, Political Connections and Resource Acquisition in Chinese Publicly Listed, Private Sector Firms. Asia Pacific Business Review 23 (2017): 336-353. **Abraham Nahm**, Han Yu, and Zengji Song.

Partial State Ownership, Political Connection, and Financing: Evidence from Chinese Publicly Listed Private Sector Enterprises. Emerging Markets Finance and Trade 53 (2017): 611-628. **Abraham Nahm**, Zengji Song, and Zongyi Zhang.

The Effect of Destination Social Responsibility on Environmentally Responsible Behavior: Compared Analysis of First-time and Repeat Tourists. Tourism Management 60 (2017): 308-321. Scott Swanson and Lujun Su.

*Perceptions of Marketing: A View from the Aisle*. American Marketing International Collegiate Conference (2017): 45. **Scott Swanson**.

Su, Lujun, Maxwell Hsu and **Scott R. Swanson**, "The Effect of Tourist Relationship Perception on Destination Loyalty at a World Heritage Site in China: The Mediating Role of Overall Destination Satisfaction and Trust," *Journal of Hospitality and Tourism Research*, 41 (2017), 180-210. DOI: 10.1177/1096348014525630

Understanding the Impact of Fan Identification on Attitudes and Intentions: The Moderating Effect of Onsite Sponsor Activation. International Academy of Business Disciplines 29 (2017): 49. **Scott Swanson**, Brian Larson, and Kevin Gwinner.

My New Article. Education Policy Analysis Archives 15 (2017): 101-110. **Timothy Vaughan**.

## **Conference Presentations**

Coming Home: Diasporic Repatriates' Reentry and Reintegration. Academy of Management, California, 2017. Longzhu Dong, Margaret Shaffer, M. Lazarova, M. Dimitrova, and Hong Ren.

Gendered Wording in Sales Job Advertisements: Potential Impacts on Recruitment. American Marketing Association Summer Educator's Conference, San Francisco, California, 2017. **Robert Erffmeyer, Kyoungmi (Kate) Kim,** Dawn Deeter-Schmelz, and Andrea Dixon.

Abuse Prevention Plans in Nursing Homes. American Society on Aging, Chicago, Illinois, 2017. **Kevin Hansen** and Iris Freeman.

Evaluating the Use of Technology in Long-Term Care Settings. ACHCA Annual Convocation, St. Louis, Missouri, 2017. **Kevin Hansen**, Allison Prouty, and **Jennifer Johs-Artisensi**.

Evaluating the Use of Technology in Long-Term Care Settings. Celebration of Excellence in Research and Creative Activity (CERCA), Eau Claire, Wisconsin, 2017. **Kevin Hansen**, Allison Prouty, and **Jennifer Johs-Artisensi**.

The 2016 National Emerging Leadership Summit: From Professionals Leading Passionate Innovation to Advancing Our Profession, Enhancing Lives. ACHCA Annual Convocation, St. Louis, Missouri, 2017. **Kevin Hansen**, Luke Jackson, Jaclyn Donohue, **Douglas Olson**, and Robert Burke.

The 2016 National Emerging Leadership Summit: From Professionals Leading Passionate Innovation to Advancing Our Profession, Enhancing Lives. Celebration of Excellence in Research and Creative Activity (CERCA), Eau Claire, Wisconsin, 2017. **Kevin Hansen**, Luke Jackson, Jaclyn Donohue, **Douglas Olson**, and Robert Burke.

Cultural Value Orientation, Leader-Member Exchange and Employee Voice: A Comparative Analysis between China and USA. PLS 2017, Macau, China, 2017. Nancy Hanson-Rasmussen, Su Xiaoyan, and Liu Yating.

Consumer Acceptance of New Consumer Packaged Goods. Academy of Marketing Science, San Diego, California, 2017. **Kyoungmi (Kate) Kim** and Arther Allaway.

Become a Top Chapter - Tips from the 2016 Platinum Circle. American Marketing International Collegiate Conference, New Orleans, Louisiana, 2017. **Scott Swanson**.

*Perceptions of Marketing: A View from the Aisle*. American Marketing International Collegiate Conference, New Orleans, Louisiana, 2017. **Scott Swanson**.

Promising Practices in Marketing Scholarship. Marketing Management Association, Chicago, Illinois, 2017. **Scott Swanson**.

Understanding the Impact of Fan Identification on Attitudes and Intentions: The Moderating Effect of Onsite Sponsor Activation. International Academy of Business Disciplines, New Orleans, Louisiana, 2017. **Scott Swanson**, Brian Larson, and Kevin Gwinner.

#### **External Awards**

**Scott Swanson,** one of the journal's most prolific authors over the publication's 25-year lifespan, *Marketing Education Review* 

**Brent Opall**, was awarded the Junior Faculty Scholarship by the Midwest Academy of Management at its annual meeting, October 19-21, 2017 in Chicago, IL. As winner of the scholarship, Opall was presented with a \$500 check at the awards and recognition luncheon on October 20.

#### Other

**Jennifer Johs-Artisensi** was interviewed by WQOW Channel 18 on October 18 about the Affordable Care Act and the potential impact of President Trump's decision to end cost-sharing reduction payments.

# **Materials Science & Engineering Program**

#### **Publications**

**Elizabeth Glogowski**, *Elizabeth Stubbs*, *Elizabeth Laskowski*, *Phillip Conor*, *Daniel Alves Heinze* and *Dylan Karis*, "Control of pH- and temperature-responsive behavior of mPEG-b-PDMAEMA copolymers through polymer composition," the Journal of Macromolecular Science, Part A Pure and Applied Chemistry, 17 March 2017. <a href="http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/10601325.2017.1282694">http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/10601325.2017.1282694</a>

**Ma, Y**. "The unique chemistry of thiuram polysulfides enables energy dense lithium batteries." *Journal of Materials Chemistry A*, Issue 47, November 2017. (http://pubs.rsc.org/en/content/articlelanding/2017/ta/c7ta07460c#!divAbstract)

**Ma, Y.**, and S. H. Garofalini, "Reactive Molecular Dynamics Simulations of the Conversion and Reconversion Reactions in FeF2 Nanoparticles", J. Phys. Chem. C, 121, 15002 (2017) (http://pubs.acs.org/doi/abs/10.1021/acs.jpcc.7b02412).

W. Guo, Wei Guo, Z. Wawrzyniakowski, M. Cerda, A. Bhargav, M. Pluth, **Y. Ma**, and Y. Fu, "Bis(aryl) Tetrasulfides as Cathode Materials for Rechargeable Lithium Batteries", forthcoming from *Chemistry - A European Journal* (http://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.1002/chem.20170389)

Alexander Vostner, **Matthew Jewell**, Ian Pong, *Nicholas Sullivan*, Arnaud Devred, Denis Bessette, Gregory Bevillard, Neil Mitchell, Gennaro Romano and Chao Zhou, "Statistical analysis of the Nb3Sn strand production for the ITER TF coils", *Superconductor Science and Technology*, 30(4), 14, 2017. <a href="http://iopscience.iop.org/article/10.1088/1361-6668/aa5954">http://iopscience.iop.org/article/10.1088/1361-6668/aa5954</a>

## **Conference Presentations**

**Dunham, Doug.** "3D Printing for Materials Design in Introductory Engineering." 8th North American Materials Education Symposium. 24 August. Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Cambridge, MA.

#### **External Awards**

**Elizabeth Glogowski** was one of four researchers featured by the American Chemical Society Petroleum Research Fund on the website https://acswebcontent.acs.org/prfar/2016/media/UNIstory.html. This story also highlights current UWEC undergraduate researchers *Elizabeth Laskowski* and *Maria Brandel=* and UWEC alumni *Brianna Shoulak*, *Charles Lindberg*, and *Phillip Conor*.

# **Mathematics**

### **Publications**

**Davis, Christopher and** *Grant Roth.* "When do links have equivalent C-complexes?" *The Journal of Knot Theory and its Ramifications.*DOI: 10.1142/S0218216517500109.

**Mohammad Aziz, Thao Tran**, and **Cara Wiskow**. Skewed and Flexible Skewed Distributions: A Modern Look at the Distribution of BMI. American Journal of Undergraduate Research, pp. 45-63

## **Conference Presentations**

Mohammad Aziz. Estimating Wind Speed Distributions Using Skewed and Flexible Skewed Distributions: A Monte Carol Comparison. Joint Statistical Meetings (JSM), Baltimore, MD. 2017.

**Dandrielle Lewis** and **aBa Mbirika.** USTARS (Underrepresented Students in Topology and Algebra Research Symposium), March 30-April 2, Amherst College with *Jingtai Liu*, *Dawn Paukner*, *Molly Petersen*, and **Rita Post**.

**aBa Mbirika**. Smith College, Northampton, MA, March 30th, 2017. "The Riemann-zeta function and lattice point visibility on curved lines of sights" and "Stability of the Springer representation and some combinatorial consequences."

**Mbirika, aBa**. "Combinatorial consequences of the representation stability of the cohomolgy of Spring varieties," and "Involutory and orientation-preserving symmetries in the hyperoctahedral group." American Mathematical Society Fall Central Section Meeting at the University of North Texas in Denton, TX, on Sept. 8-10, 2017.

#### **Invited Lectures**

**aBa Mbirika** and *Emily Gullerud* delivered a research colloquium talk, titled "An Euler phi function for the Eisenstein integers and some tantalizing applications" as an invited address at Florida Gulf Coast University in Fort Myers, FL, on November 17, 2017.

**Davis, Christopher**. "Topological concordance, knots in homology spheres and the solvable filtration." Friday, January 13 2017 for the Centre Interuniverisaire de Recherches en Geometrie et Topologie at Universite du Quebec a Montreal.

**Davis, Christopher.** "Knots in homology spheres and the solvable filtration of the topological knot concordance group." Monday, October 2, 2017 for the Topology Seminar at the Max Plank Institute for Mathematical Research, Bonn, Germany; and Thursday, November 23, 2017 for the Topology Seminar at McMaster University, Hamilton, Ontario, Canada.

# **McIntyre Library**

### **Conference Presentations**

**Kati Golden**, **Maureen Schriner**, and *Danielle Hill*, "Collaborations in Communications: the Library as Client for PR/Advertising Students," the Wisconsin Association of Academic Librarians Annual Conference, April 20, 2017. http://wla.wisconsinlibraries.org/waal/conferences-events/program-thursday

**Kate Hinnant**, "Fighting Fake News with the ACRL Framework," April 21, 2017, the Wisconsin Association of Academic Librarians, Elkhart Lake, WI.

**Kate Hinnant** and **Robin Miller.** "Teaching Fake News, "the UW-Colleges Libraries Professional Development Day, and culminating in "Fake News and Government Information," the 2017 Government Information Day, Stevens Point, WI.

**Kishel, H.**, Researcher credit in Panzer Battles, Multi-Man Publishing, game. 2017. http://www.multimanpublishing.com/tabid/58/CategoryID/12/ProductID/336/Default.aspx

**Kishel, H.**, Playtester credit, special mention in Battalion Combat Series rulebook and Last Blitzkrieg, Multi-Man Publishing, game. 2017

http://www.multimanpublishing.com/tabid/58/CategoryID/35/ProductID/312/Default.aspx

**Kishel, H.**, Researcher credit in Day of Days with special mention, Multi-Man Publishing, game. 2017. <a href="http://www.multimanpublishing.com/tabid/58/CategoryID/12/ProductID/277/Default.aspx">http://www.multimanpublishing.com/tabid/58/CategoryID/12/ProductID/277/Default.aspx</a>

**Jill Markgraf.** "The Power of Peers: Student Research Consultant Programs in Academic Libraries," the Association of College and Research Libraries conference, Baltimore, MD, March 22-25, 2017.

**Jill Markgraf**, "Get Them Talking: Engaging Students in Authentic Discussion in the Library Instruction Session," April 20, 2017, the Wisconsin Association of Academic Librarians, Elkhart Lake, WI.

**Markgraf, Jill**. "Practicing what we preach: Reflecting on our information assumptions and consumption as librarians," as a plenary speaker at the Southern Chapter/Medical Library Association conference Oct. 19-22 in Knoxville, TN.

**Robin Miller** and **Kate Hinnant**. "Build a Better Survey: Develop Surveys that Really Tell You Something About Your Users," Library Technology Conference 2017 arch 16-16, Macalester College, St Paul, MN.

*Danielle Rockwell*, *David Kocik*, **Kate Hinnant**, and **Jill Markgraf**, "At the Confluence: connecting the library and writing center through student peer research consultants," April 21, 2017, the Wisconsin Association of Academic Librarians, Elkhart Lake, WI.

#### **Invited Lectures**

**Jill Markgraf.** "Improv for Listening and Questioning," Sparta and Black River Falls public libraries, 23 January 2017.

# **Music and Theatre Art**

#### **Publications**

**Crowell, Jeffrey**. "Practicing — How to utilize your time *School Band and Orchestra*, November 6, 2017. <a href="http://sbomagazine.com/featured/5967-practicing-how-to-utilize-your-time.html">http://sbomagazine.com/featured/5967-practicing-how-to-utilize-your-time.html</a>

## **External Awards**

Paul R. Kosower, April 29, 2017 "Hall of Fame," Lisbon, Ohio induction.

Paul R. Kosower, organ recital, Cathedral of Our Merciful Savior, Faribault, MN, March 5th, 2017.

**Paul R. Kosower**, organ recital, St. John's Cathedral, Milwaukee, April 5<sup>th</sup>, 2017.

**John R. Stewart** and Casey Clementson (University of Minnesota - Twin-Cities), The Composer Collaboratory: Transforming the Relationship Between Pre-service Teacher and Student in Young Band Settings, bi-annual Society for Music Teacher Education Conference in Minneapolis, September 8th. <a href="http://smte.us/wp-content/uploads/2017/08/SMTE">http://smte.us/wp-content/uploads/2017/08/SMTE</a> 2017 Proposal 038.htm

**Dale B. Taylor** received a special award for his "contribution to the field of music therapy" and his "exemplary legacy of service" at the 2017 American Music Therapy Association Conference held November 16-19 in St. Louis. He also co-presented two sessions on "AMTA and Music & Memory: Maximizing our Shared Vision" and "Resources to Mindfully Empower the Music Therapist and Non-Music Therapist Alike."

#### **Invited Lectures and Performances**

Director **John R. Stewart** and the UW - Eau Claire Wind Symphony. Annual Minnesota Music Educators Association Mid-Winter Clinic, February 22, 2018, the Minneapolis Convention Center.

#### Other

**Dale B. Taylor**, Music Therapy Benefits for the Alzheimer's Population interview, by Toril Fisher, WDRT radio, March 30, 2017 via WDRT.org. <a href="http://mobilized.news/index.php/2017/07/14/overcoming-potentially-lethal-racial-and-cultural-stereotypes-dr-dale-b-taylor/">http://mobilized.news/index.php/2017/07/14/overcoming-potentially-lethal-racial-and-cultural-stereotypes-dr-dale-b-taylor/</a>.

# **Nursing**

#### **Publications**

**Alasagheirin, M. H.**, & Clark, M, K. (2017). "Physical activity characteristics of Sudanese immigrant children." International Journal of Nursing & Clinical Practices, Vol 4. 247.

**Alasagheirin, M. H.**, & Clark, M, K. (2018). "Skeletal growth, body composition and metabolic risk among north Sudanese immigrant children." Public Health Nursing. DOI:10.1111/phn.12386

Harkey, J., **Sortedahl, C.,** Crook, M. & Sminkey, P. (2017). Meeting people "Where they are": Case managers empower and motivate clients to pursue their health goals. Professional Case Management 22(1): 3-9. DOI: 10.1097/NCM.00000000000000193

**Sortedahl, C.**, Watson, A., & Sminkey, P. (2017). Formal interprofessional education needed to prepare professional case managers of the future. *Journal of Interprofessional Education & Practice*, 7:43-36. doi: 10.1016/j.xjep.2017.03.001

**Sortedahl, C., Persinger, S., Sobtzak, K., Farrell, B.,** & *Jaeger, N.* (2017). Essential professional behaviors of nursing students and new nurses: Hospital nurse leader perspectives survey. Nursing Education Perspectives, 38(6): 297-303. doi: 10.1097/01.NEP.000000000000240.

#### **Conference Presentations**

*Daley, K., Ellefson, S., Fotsch, D., & Sortedahl* (2017). National survey for essential nursing leadership behaviors. Midwest Nursing Research Society. April 6 -8, 2017. Minneapolis, Minnesota.

**Jadack, R., & Jansen, D.** (2017, April). *Effects of Cultural Clinical Immersion Experiences on Undergraduate Nursing Students*. Poster presentation, the Midwest Nursing Research Society (MNRS) annual conference; Minneapolis, MN.

**Jansen, D., & Jadack, R.** (2017, July). Benefits of Cultural Clinical Immersion Experiences in Undergraduate Nursing Education. Poster presented for the 2017 Nurse Educator's Conference in the Rockies; Breckenridge, Colorado.

#### **External Awards**

**Gunnar Larson**, Certified Healthcare Simulation Educator (CHSE), Society for Simulation in Healthcare (SSH). <a href="https://www.uwec.edu/news/nursing/dr-larson-receives-healthcare-simulation-educator-certification-2051">https://www.uwec.edu/news/nursing/dr-larson-receives-healthcare-simulation-educator-certification-2051</a>

*Larissa Furger*. Honorable Mention award, poster presentation, Midwest Nursing Honor Society (MNRS) 41st Annual Research Conference, Minneapolis, MN, April 7.

**Furger, L**. & **Pehler, S.R**. (2017) Nurse practitioners' use of standardized nursing language: A literature review. Poster Presentation at Midwest Nursing Research Society (MNRS), 41st Annual Research Conference, Apr 7, 2017

Charlotte Sortedahl. Selected Chair for the Commission for Case Manager Certification.

#### **Invited Lectures**

Watson, A., **Sortedahl, C.**, LeDoux, J. & Demoratz, M. (2017). *Dive into case management*. New World Symposium Pre-Conference Track. Grapevine, Texas.

# Philosophy and Religious Studies

#### **Publications**

**Burns, Charlene P. E.** "Abuse/Religious Violence". The Encyclopedia of Psychology and Religion. Edited by David Leeming, Kathryn Madden, and Stanton Marlan. Springer Science Publications, New York. 2017.

**Burns, Charlene P. E.** "Archetypal Imagery". The Encyclopedia of Psychology and Religion. Edited by David Leeming, Kathryn Madden, and Stanton Marlan. Springer Science Publications, New York. 2017.

**Burns, Charlene P. E.** "In the Image and Likeness: Theological Reflections on Habits of Love." Habits in Mind: Philosophy, Ethics, and the Science of Virtue. Edited by Gregory R. Peterson, James van Slyke, Michael Spezio, & Kevin Reimer, pp 215-231. Brill Academic. 2017.

**Burns, Charlene P. E.** "Meekness". Encyclopedia of the Bible and its Reception. Edited by Gary S. Helft. De Gruyter Press, Berlin, Germany. 2017.

## **Conference Presentations**

April 29, 2017, **Robert Greene**, "Aristotle as Scientist: Removing Dogmas," the annual conference of the Wisconsin Philosophical Association, UW-Madison.

**Sean McAleer.** "Stoic and Confucian Perspectives on Forgiveness," the American Society for Value Inquiry at the meetings of the American Philosophical Association, Central Division, Kansas City, March 2, 2017.

**Matthew Meyer.** "The (In)Visibility of Flesh in Nature." The 12th Annual Meeting of the Comparative and Continental Philosophy Circle. Phoenix, AZ. March 30-April 1, 2017.

#### **Invited Lectures**

#### Other

**Sean McAleer**, judge, the Intercollegiate Ethics Bowl National Championship, Dallas, Texas, February 26<sup>th</sup>, 2017.

# **Physics and Astronomy**

#### **Publications**

*Baughman, George.* "Curiosity Rover's continued Exploration of Mars," *Eau Claire Leader-Telegram*, July 15, 2017.

Likkel, Lauren. "Discussing the Moons of Earth," Eau Claire Leader-Telegram, July 16, 2016.

**Likkel, Lauren.** "Nobel Prizes in the Field of Astronomy." *Eau Claire Leader-Telegram*, October 19, 2017.

Weise, Janessa. "Exoplanet Orbits Nearby Star," Eau Claire Leader-Telegram, September 17, 2016.

Whitfield, Scott B., Cory S. Nook and Ralf Wehlitz. "Photoionization of atomic Ba in the region of the  $5p \rightarrow n_1 \ell_1 n_2 \ell_2 n_3 \ell_3$  excitations." <u>Journal of Physics B: Atomic, Molecular and Optical Physics</u> in vol. 50, 214004 (Nov. 2017).

#### **Conference Presentations**

**Ford, Lyle**. "Teaching a Conceptual Physics Class with Lab as an Online Course," UW System Virtual Showcase presentation, April 4, 2017 (<a href="https://www.wisconsin.edu/learning-tech/events-conf/ltdc-virtual-showcase-2017-2/">https://www.wisconsin.edu/learning-tech/events-conf/ltdc-virtual-showcase-2017-2/</a>).

## Other

**Stecher, George.** "CVAS Planisphere." A free downloadable star map that can be set for any date and time. July, 2017. <a href="https://www.cvastro.org/zips/Planisphere.45N.CVAS.01.zip">https://www.cvastro.org/zips/Planisphere.45N.CVAS.01.zip</a>.

# **Political Science**

## **Publications**

**Hill, Stephen.** "The first is 'Community Policing, Homeland Security, and the Somali Diaspora in Minnesota," *Democracy and Security*, Vol 13, No.3, 2017. http://www.tandfonline.com/doi/full/10.1080/17419166.2017.1342538

**Hill, Stephen, Karen Mumford,** and **Laurel Kieffer.** "Utilizing Undergraduate Research to Enhance Integrative Learning," *CUR Quarterly*, Vol 37, No.4, 2017 <a href="http://www.cur.org/publications/curquarterly/">http://www.cur.org/publications/curquarterly/</a>

**Hsieh, Ming-Li.** (2017). A case study: Lessons from the Hong Kong Independent Commission Against Corruption. *International Journal of Criminology and Sociology, 6*, 5-15.

Lee, Heeuk D., Collins, Peter A., **Hsieh, Ming-Li**. Boateng, Francis D. and Brody, David C. (2017). Officer attitudes towards citizen review and professional accountability. *International Journal of Police Science and Management*, 19(2), 63-71.

#### **Conference Presentations**

Alger, Haley, Mort, Angelina, Seidlitz, Brady and **Hsieh, Ming-Li**. What do you fear? Student perceptions of campus safety. Poster presented at the annual meeting of the Midwestern Criminal Justice Association, Chicago, Illinois (September, 2017).

Boateng, Francis D. and **Hsieh, Ming-Li**. Misconduct within the 'four walls': Does organizational justice matter in explaining prison officers' misconduct?, annual meeting of the Academy of Criminal Justice Sciences, Kansas City, Missouri (March, 2017).

Boateng, Francis D. and **Hsieh, Ming-Li**. Using organizational justice perspective to explain job satisfaction and commitment among prison officers, the annual meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania (November, 2017).

Chen, Kuan-Ju, Choi, Pak-Sing, **Hsieh, Ming-Li** and Hamilton, Zachary K. Do dangerous groups need more treatments?, the annual meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania (November, 2017).

Choi, Pak-Sing, Chen, Kuan-Ju, **Hsieh, Ming-Li** and Hamilton, Zachary K. How costly is recidivism in the State of Washington?, the annual meeting of the Academy of Criminal Justice Sciences, Kansas City, Missouri (March, 2017).

**Hsieh, Ming-Li** and Shun-Yung Wang. Routine activities in a virtual space: A Taiwanese case of ATMs hacking spreem the annual meeting of the Asian Association of Police Studies, Salaya, Thailand (July, 2017).

**Hsieh, Ming-Li**, Hamilton, Zachary K. and Zgoba, Kristen. Investigating prison experience and reoffending for sex offenders, the annual meeting of the Academy of Criminal Justice Sciences, Kansas City, Missouri (March, 2017).

#### **Invited Lectures**

Jun 2017 **Hsieh, Ming-Li.** Graduate School of Criminology, National Taipei University, Taiwan. "Propensity score matching: An observational study of residential substance abuse interventions."

#### **External Awards**

**Hsieh, Ming-Li.** Braswell/Routledge Outstanding Dissertation Award. The Academy of Criminal Justice Sciences (ACJS), Kansas City, Missouri.

**Hsieh, Ming-Li.** Outstanding UHD MSCJ Alumni. Master of Science in Criminal Justice Program, University of Houston-Down (UHD), Texas.

#### Other

**Stephen Hill**. Academic Editor, *Taking Sides: Clashing Views in World Politics*, 18th ed. (2018) McGraw-Hill.

# **Psychology**

#### **Publications**

Axelrod, M.I. (2017). Applied behavior analysis for the school psychologist. New York: Routledge.

**Axelrod, M.I.**, Tornehl, M., & Fontanini-Axelrod, A. (2017). A review of encopresis for the school psychologist: Treatment considerations. *MASP Matters*, 28, 19-22.

#### **Conference Presentations**

<u>Hughes, K.</u>, & Axelrod, M. I. (2017, February). *Before-school childcare: A group behavior intervention*. Poster presented at the Annual Convention of the National Association of School Psychologists, San Antonio, TX.

<u>Robel, K.</u>, & Axelrod, M. (2017, February). *The relationship between parental involvement and child anxiety*. Poster presented at the Annual Convention of the National Association of School Psychologists, San Antonio, TX.

## Other

**Axelrod, Michael** Named 2017 chair of the Ethics and Professional Standards committee of the Wisconsin School Psychology Association.

von Károlyi, C. (2017, March). Impossible Figures & Visual Spatial Talent. Invited Lecture, Presentation associated with the M.C. Escher: Reality and Illusion exhibition. Leigh Yawkey Woodson Art Museum, Wausau, WI.

# **Sociology**

#### **Publications**

**Bonstead-Burns, Melissa**. "An Introduction to Sociology" *Introduction to Sociology: A Collaborative Approach*, Fifth Edition, published by Ashbury Publishing, LLC (2017).

Yixuan Zhao, Michelle Wagner, Ann Benner, and **Jianjun Ji**. "An Analysis on the Daily Activities and Their Associations of the Chinese Elderly." *American Review of China Studies, Vol. 17 (1): 29-53*.

### **Conference Presentations**

**Jianjun Ji**. "Issues on Designs of Survey Questions in Social Sciences." International Conference on Theory and Practice of Community Governance, sponsored by Zhongnan University of Economics and Law. June 16-18, Wuhan, China.

**Niazi, Tarique**. "Ecological Question and Development of Productive Forces: Finding a Way Out of Global Climate Change" and "The Industrial Capitalist Order and 'Production Science': Why 'Conservatives' Tend to Trust GMO Food," 112th Annual American Sociological Association Meeting, Montreal, Quebec, Canada, August 2017.

#### Other

**Niazi, Tarique**. 2017-18 Chair elect of the Marxist Sociology Section of the American Sociological Association (ASA).

#### **Invited Lectures**

**Jianjun Ji..** Invited presentation, "A Talk on Quantitative Data Analysis in Social Science," South-Central University for Nationalities, Wuhan, China June 21st, 2017.

# **Student Affairs**

## **Conference Presentations**

**Beale, Dennis.** "Black Male Empowerment" at the Wisconsin College Personnel Association Conference October 12-13, 2017.

**Her, Khong Meng** and **Karen Dominguez.** "Blugold Beginnings Learning Community: A Model for Recruitment and Retention of Students of Color," Wisconsin College Personnel Association, October 12-13, 2017, Runner Up Program of the Conference Award.

**Thesing-Ritter, Jodi**. "Macro chats on Microaggressions," Wisconsin College Personnel Association Conference, October 12-13, 2017, the top program award.

# **Index**

Abundez-Arce, Adrian, 15 Adler, Ashaun, 8 Airth-Kindree, Norah, 28 Alasagheirin, M. H., 45 Albert, Cindy, 8 Alex DeLakis, 23 Alvergue, Jose, 18, 24 Alves Heinze, Daniel, 42 Anderson, Julie, 28 Anderson, Samantha M., 9 Aranda Silva, Alfredo, 35 Arzbecker, L, 12 Axelrod, M.I., 49, 50 Aziz, Mohammad, 43 Baier, C., 11 Barker, Debra, 4 Bauman, Paul, 29 Bayer, Rachel, 5 Beach, Brett, 18, 24, 27 Beale, Dennis, 51 Beck, Joseph, 30, 32 Beck, K., 13 Beck, S. A., 18 Becker, D'Arcy, 4

Becker, M. D., 18

Beilke, Elizabeth, 5 Bell, Robert Allen, 4 Benson, Erica, 23 Berchini, Christina, 18, 19, 23, 25, 28 Blacklock, E, 13 Boldt, Kali J., 19 Bonstead-Burns, Melissa, 50 Boulter, James, 16 Brandel, Maria, 42 Braun, S., 12, 13 Brost, H, 12 Brown, Joshua R., 35, 36, 37, 38, 39 Bryant, Winnifred, 5 Burds, Luke, 30, 32 Burgin, K, 12 Burns, Charlene P. E., 47 Bushnell, Jack, 19, 28 Caldwell, Julia Lehman, 7, 8 Chaudhuri, Sanjukta, 16 Christensen, Ami, 35 Clepper, Rachel, 11 Conor, Phillip, 42 Cronje, Ruth, 19, 20, 23, 28 Crothers, M. K., 18 Crowell, Jeffrey, 45

**Curtis, C.**, 29 Hardt, Ryan, 15 DaCosta, Maria, 17 Haupert, C., 12, 13 Dahl, Andrew J., 10 Hemmerich, A, 11, 12, 13, 14 **Dahl, J.A.**, 9 Her, Khong Meng, 51 Daley, K., 46 Hildebrand, John, 26 Davis, Christopher, 43 Hill, Danielle, 44 DeBlare, Tiffany, 24 Hill, Stephen, 48, 49 Deiringer, Rachael K., 8 Hinnant, Kate, 44 DeLakis, Alex, 21 Hintz, Heather, 5 Depiante, Marcela, 36 Hlas, Anne, 35, 36, 37 Devick, Tristan, 36 Hoepner, J.K., 11, 12, 13, 14, 15 Dickenson, A.J., 9 Hofacker, Cynthia, 7 Dominguez, Karen., 51 Hoff, Paul J., 37 Dong, Longzhu, 39, 40 Hoggatt, Jack, 7 Donovan, Z., 18 Hollars, B.J., 20, 21, 23, 25, 26, 28 Doyle, J., 13 Hsieh, Ming-Li, 15, 16, 48, 49 Drucker, Stephen, 9 Hughes, K., 50 Ducksworth-Lawton, Selika, 29, 33 Hynek, Madeline, 30, 31 Dunham, Doug, 42 Jacobson, Zachary, 6 Eissa, Gabi, 39 Jadack, R., 46 Elledge, D, 13 Jaeger, N., 46 Ellefson, S., 46 Jamelske, Eric M., 16, 17 Erffmeyer, Robert, 40 Jang, Won, 16 *Erickson, James*, 30, 31, 32 Janik, D., 5 Esveld, M, 12 Janot, J., 12, 13 Fay, Martha, 11 Jansen, D., 46 Fish, Matthew, 4 Jarzynski, Becca, 15 Ford, Lyle, 48 Jarzynski, R, 13 Ford, Sean, 20 Jerome, E, 13 Foss, Samantha, 23 Jewell, Matthew, 42 Fotsch, D., 46 Ji, Jianjun, 50, 51 Franson, Jessica, 7, 8 Johnson, Chris, 15 Fuentes, Bibiana, 35 Johs-Artisensi, Jennifer, 39, 41, 42 Furger, L., 46 Jol, H., 29, 30, 31, 32 Giebink, Anna K. Y., 9 Jol, Harry, 30, 31, See, See, See Gingerich, Derek, 5, 6 Jones, David, 24, 28, 34 Glogowski, Elizabeth, 42 Karis, Dylan, 42 Golden, Kati, 44 Kelley, Jyl, 5 Gould, Noel, 39 Kelly, Erna, 21 Greene, Robert, 47 Kemp, Theresa D., 21, 23 Grelson, S, 13 Kemp, Thomas A., 17 Gretzinger, B, 12 Keniston, Rachel, 19 Gugel, T., 18 Kennedy, M.K., 10 Gullekson, A., 12, 13 Kieffer, Laurel, 48 Gullerud, Emily, 43 Kim, Kyoungmi (Kate), 40, 41 Gutzmer, Esther, 15 Kishel, Hans, 44 Hackenmueller, M.A.,, 33 Kleinschmidt, Alexander, 30, 31, 32 Hammick, A.R., 9 Kleintjes Neff, Paula, 5, 6 Hansen, Kevin, 40, 41 Kocik, David, 44

Kolis, Mickey, 18

Kong, Kaishan, 36, 37, 38, 39

Hanson-Rasmussen, Nancy, 39, 41

Harder, B, 12

Korpela, A, 12 Nahm, Abraham, 39, 40 Kosower, Paul R., 45 Nelson, Gregory Thomas, 19 LaPlante, Kayla A., 9 Neyers, Krista, 36 Lara, Skylee, 10 Niazi, Tarique, 50 Larson, Gunnar, 46 Noguchi, K, 13 Larson, Jan, 11 Nolte Rierdon, N, 13 Laskowski, Elizabeth, 42 Nook, Cory S., 48 Lauver, Kristy, 39 Oberly, James, 33 Lee, Jacqueline, 5 O'Day, Karen, 5 Lehman Caldwell, Julia, 7 Oh, Seungbin, 4 Lentz, Paula, 7, 8 Olson, Douglas, 39, 41 Lester, Scott, 39 Olson, Sarah, 18 Lewis, Dandrielle, 43 Olson, Trey W., 10 Lewis, David E., 8, 9, 10, 11 Olson-McBride, Leah, 28 Ley, Anna, 9, 10 Onwueme, Tess, 28 Li, Yan, 17 Opall, Brent, 42 Likkel, Lauren, 47, 48 Orser, Joseph, 26 Lindberg, Charles, 42 Orwig, Marcy Leasum, 7, 8 Lindquist, D.B., 33 Osroot, Mark, 11 Lindseth, Martina, 37, 38 Osterhaus, Ellen, 26, 28 Liu, Jingtai, 43 Oswalt, Emlia. A., 37 Liu, Ling, 3 Pace, Joel, 22, 23, 26, 29 Locke, Christina, 5 Pakanich, L, 12 Patchin, Justin, 16 Loeb, Karen, 21 Lonzarich, David G., 5 Patterson, Molly, 22, 26, 27, 28, 29 Loomis, Jon, 21 Paukner, Dawn, 43 Luedke, B., 12, 13 Pawelski, Faith, 3 Lyman Gingerich, Jamie, 6 Pehler, S.R., 46 Ma, Y., 42 Pernsteiner, Aimee, 4 Mahoney, Brian J., 32, 33 Peronto, A., 12, 13 Marie, Cedar, 4 Persinger, S., 46 Markgraf, Jill, 44 Petersen, Molly, 43 Martinez, Leah E., 9, 10 Peterson, A., 14 Mataitis, Richard, 30, 32 Phillips, J.A., 9, 10, 11 Mbirika, aBa, 43 Pletzer, Joshua, 5 McAleer, Sean, 47 Post, Rita, 43 McClymont, Alastair, 29 Pulley, T, 12 McDonnell, Michael, 9 Ray, J.K., 18 McEllistrem, L.J., 33 Redford, A, 12 McKenney, Ryan K., 9 Reid, Rob, 18 McLean, Matthew J., 5 Rex, Cathy, 23, 27 Meyer, Matthew, 47 Rockwell, Danielle, 44 **Meyer, S.**, 6 Rohlinger, Spencer, 5 Miller, Jessica S., 36, 37, 38 Rohrer, Joseph, 5 Miller, Robin, 44 Roth, Grant, 43 Miller, William, 3, 4 Rothbauer, Dylan R., 10 Mitchell, Stanford D., 9 Ruff Smith, Daniel Lee, 5 Morrison, Sean, 32 Sandkamp, Laurelyn, 19 Mueller, C.A., 33 Sather, T.W., 11, 12, 13, 14, 15

Schemm, D, 12

Schmidt, Gabrielle, 19

Mueller, K. L., 12, 13

Mumford, Karen, 48

Schneider, C., 18

Schneider, Katherine, 15, 26

Schriner, Maureen, 44

Seamans, Jackelyn, 30, 31, 32

**See, Patti**, 2, 3

Sellwood, S.M., 33

Sen, Asha, 28

**Shih, David**, 22, 27, 29

Shoulak, Brianna, 42

Simon, Kaia, 24

Smith, Carter, 38

Soares, Camilla, 10

Sobtzak, K., 46

Sortedahl, C., 46

Spraitz, Jason, 16

**Stanek, M.**, 18

Stecher, George, 48

Sterling-Orth, A., 12

Steward, John R., 45

Stirm, Jan, 24

**Strom, B**, 13

Stubbs, Elizabeth, 42

Sullivan, Nicholas, 42

Suntsov, Vladislav, 9

Suralski, Andrew, 24

Swanson, Scott, 40, 41

Taylor, Bruce, 22

Taylor, Dale B., 45

Taylor, Wilson, 6

Thesing-Ritter, Jodi, 51

Thompson, Stacy, 24

Tran, Thao, 43

Treacy, Patrick, 10

Tschida, David, 11

Turner, Stephanie, 22, 27

Utphall, Jamie, 22, 23, 24

Vagnino, Katie, 27

Valero, José A., 36, 37

Vaughan, Timothy, 40

Venit, Katie, 8

Vitale, S.A., 32, 33

Vogelsang, M., 12

von Károlyi, C., 50

*Vruwink, 0*, 13

Wahl, Ben, 10, 11

**Waller, A.W.**, 9

Waters, Matt, 36, 38

Wavrin, Thomas, 30, 31, 32

Weeks, Katelyn, 11

Wegener, S., 12, 13

Weihing, Courtney, 5

Weirich, Joseph, 5

Weiser, Jeri, 8

Weiss, N.M., 5, 9

Westerlund, Blake, 24

Whitfield, Scott B., 48

Wiest, A.C., 33

Williams, Anneli, 23

Wiskow, Cara, 43

Wolosek, A, 13

**Yahnke, K**, 13

Zastrow, Amanda, 23, 24

Zehner, Brittany, 10

Zhang, Ruidong, 35

Zielinski, Connor, 36

**Zigler, E**, 13